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UNITED STATES Orf AKKETICA
IWWCLEAR REGULATCORY CCII4ISS 3
I the Matter of 3 Dockelt Noe
TCIi TN ERISON COMPANY and 3
944 LAND ELECTRIC ILLUMINATING CO :
{liv.s=Besse lluclear Pcwer : 503452
Station, Units 1, 2 and 3) $ 305004
3 J-5C1A
and :
CLEVELAND ELECTRIC ILLUMIMATING H
CC., et 2al. :
and : 50-4402
: E0~=4414
CLEVELAND ELECTRIC ILLUMINATING CO., :
et al. :
First Flocr iearing Icom

Tuesday,

78913 Caczt

ZErn Avanue
a._.‘-" " .. 2 - 7 -
Siiver fpring, HMerylaecd

HMay 25, 15%5

The hearing in the above-eatitled raiter was
reconvened, pursuant to adjournment, at $:3C a.m. .,

BEFORE:

COUCLAS RICGIER, Chiirman

JOHN FRYSIAX,

Mamber

IVAN SMITH, lMawber

APPLARANCES:

(As heretofore
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CONTEUNTS
ﬁ;agess Cirsct Caze b e
Uanzld Hauser 10,552 10,64
asumed) {Cont*d)
Exhibits For Identif . cation

————

Apulicants 134(CEI)

‘“Summary ¢f Monthly Reports")

A-»licants 135 (CEX)
(.2tter from Mr. Hauser to
Mr. Plumm, dated Mav 1.l,
1576)

Apnlicants 136 (CEI)
("Report of the Public
Jtilicvies Commitctee,
City Ccuncil of the City
of Cleveland," Jan. 20, 197S5)

Aoplicants 137 (CEI)
(Letter dated Mar. 26, 1976,
£rom Mr. Pandy to Mr.
Jauser)

Applicants 138(CE()
{letter dated 2pril i3, 1976,
f£rom Mr. Hausey (o }r. Cannon,)

Applicants 139 (CEI)
(Letter dated April 17, 1276,
from Mr. Canncn to Mr,
Hauser)

Applicants 140 (CEI)
(Graph, "Balances Owad by
City of Cleveland’)

Applicants 141 (CEI)
(Newspaper advertisement
from Plain Dealer, May 19,

1978)
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Irplicancs 142 {(C3X) 5

latter datad Deec. <7,
1374, from Mz, Jan -

Rara, CEI, co ifr Ladig
of the City of Clsveland.)

Jzplicants 143 (CZI) 0,6
{latter dated Jan. 3, 1973,
‘rom Mr., Hauser to iz, Goldbarg)
Fpplicanes 144 (CEI) 10,6
ilettexr, dated Jaancry 22,
1375, fzxom ¥Mr, Hauzer to
Mr. Goldbe'. g and otherz.)
aAnplicants 145 (TEI]
latter dated Jan. 22, 123753,
from Mr. Hart to ¥r. Eauger)} LG

Aoplicants 146 (CEI!}
!lattar dated Jan., 27, 1375,
€rom Mr. Hauszer to Mr. Hart}

Applicants 147 {CEX)
(Letter dated Jan. 28, 1275
from Mr., Hart to Mr. ilausar

Anplicants 148 (CEI)
‘Letter dated FPeb, 27T, 1373,
from Mr. Haus:sr o Mr.

Goldberqg) 1G,

Aoplicants 14¥ (CEI)
JLetter dated Feb. 27, 1973
from Mr. Hauser %o Goldlkarg)

Asplicants 150 (CEI)
(Letteor dated Mar. 10, 1975
from Mr. Goldberxrg to Mr. Hausers;

Applicants 151 (CZ=I)
{Letter dated Mar., 21, 1875,
from Mr. Hauser %o Mr, Coldbers)
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I{EIBITS : FOR INENTIFICATION I SVIDENCE

‘Iplicants 152 (CRI)
{Letter datad Mar 29, 1875
Mauser to Coldbar 10,532 10,613 i

‘aplicants 153 (¢ I)
JLetter dated Aurzil 38, 1973,
Goldberg tc Bauser) ; o

oolicants 154 (4B1)
{Lettar dated April 14, 1975
Hauser tc Goldozra)

Aoplicants 155 (CEI)
{Letter of Ap:il 21, 1975,
Coldberg to Hauser) " o

Aoplicants 15¢ (CEI)
(Letter of April 24, 197, |
Eauser to Geldbarg) * " |

Aoplicants 157 (CEI;
{(Lettexr of April 24, 1975,

Hauser to series of pzople) " - i
roplicants 26 {(CEIX} 10,542 !
sonlicants 158 C21) 20,542 ;

(letter dated Jan. 1%, :

1975, £from Mr., lowiey : !

to Mr, Whiting.;

Asplicants 154 10,549 10,4654
(36=-page deccument,
charte.)

Applicants 160
{("Major Outage Repo:t
of Division of Light
& Power for 1971.")
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Whereupon,
C.JALD HAUSER

resuned *he stand and, having baen previously duly swern,

was examined and testified fuwther 23 Ffollows:
DIRECT IDXAMINATICON {Cent'qd)
BY MR, 3UCHMANN:
a Mr. Haucer, yesterday, we were talking abouc the

load transfer arrangement with the Cizy of Cleveland; ¢o yeu

remember that?

A Yes,
Qo I don't want to leave a false imprassioa on the
record, We talked about switching the lead to tie Cizy eand

then switching the load back to CEI. D~ you rscall that?

A Yes.
Q Hiow continuous was the 1Jad trans’ier =earvice:
A Actually, the load transfar scrviece from ite

inception in Pebruary of 1970 until ~ay 4, 13575, when the

138 KV interconnection, incerconnection, was pretty

much a continuous service that was providad.

interrupted on those occasions when the ClLty of Clevaland

requested that the load transfer s=arvice be iisconnectead,

because they had sufficient capacity to handle their lecads.
In addition, 2ven == there ware a2 numbar »°

occasions in which o tock pack rthe lozad transf Qrvie

- aarexy S5QX

because of requirerents on our own s aten

J—
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! i For example, w2 were in cthe procesa of building
2 | & transmicsion substaticn called FPox, and 20 “o cercain

3 {| testing work thers in the consgtrucilion, 1: w2 nscessary Lo
4 | de-energize load zransfar service Lo accemmodate thot work,
5 But for this entize psriod, axcopt for thosa

& periods when the City of Clavaland told us they hod suificient

7 capacity, the lcad transfer scrvice was in copueration.
3 The load transfer puints cheoaged fiom tho

2 || inception.

i0 There were difforent ones. Ra2ally chvough iz

11 first two yeara. Then after May of 1972, iha lead craasfar
2 peints remained essentially the same until it was terminated
13 last May.

s Q Wow, originally, this servica was renderad undar

i5 a filed tariff, I think you told w3 vesterday.

5 A That is correct. FPC numder 7 which consistad

17 of the letter agreements Letween the City of Clavelsnd and

18 ourselves. I should say agreement,as supplenenied.

19 Q Then there cam2? a tims whan tho service was

20 | rendered pursuvant to an F?C oider?

21 A That is correct. ;
22 Q Wien did that occux? z
A Really there were several orders, As I said

y2sterday, the FPC suspended our termination notice i

" B 8

December of 13971 for a five~-month period. ©CFf course, the
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load transfer servica continued, pursuant tc tha: order.

And then in May of 1972, zhe Commigsicn crderzd va L0

continue the load transfer gservice znd astablisied an ianterim

rate for that s2rvice. And :hen, of ecourse, in the initial
decision of the adminiz:trative law judce 1a Julr of 1572
and then Januayrxr 11, 1972, the Fedaral Pcver Cowmisgsicn's
order ordered thu«t the load transfer cervica be ceon4sincsd
until a 139 kv interconnecticn had baei parizctac,

o Did you rendar rercriz to e Tadaral Pover
: o

Commission on tha2 performance of the lecad tiansier

i
W~ — A 1 " S —— .

T S apvp—

arrangement? i
'
A Yes. !
!
|
Q How oiten did you do :that? i
]
|
A Once a menth, report on tii: load ctransrfar service

that was provided during that -- actuszlly billi.g paried,
Together with the amount of usage that had bp=en taica,
Of course, the charges therzfere and also the
payments that were made.
Q why did you render “hose reports?
A One, the FPC ordered us to co =0,

MR, BUCHMANN: If the Panel plaaczae, I am

4

marking Applicanta Exhibic 134 (CEI), a document cantiane

with the caption which begins "Summary of Menthly FReports.)

e e m—— e ——
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B3Y MR. BUCHMANN:
Q Do you hava that exhibi% in Zzent of yon
lir. Hausex?
A Vhat was the number, Kr. 3uchmann?
Q 134.
A Yes, I do.
Q I ask you wkat that is.
A This is a summary of the menthly reporis that

I made to the Federal Power Commission.

indicated the billing poriod beginning eon S5=-21.72
centinuing really up to the las:t roport which vas
May 11, 197s6.
In many cases, these ere actuai guotas
pertions of these reports,
Q By the way to whc were the revoris sen
besides the Federal Power Commisegicn?

A They were sent te a number of pacrls, i
of course, the City of Cleveland, Mr. Harz, Mr. Sc
their attormaey.

They wer2 also sent teo Hr.

:': !':C 3

Department, Mr, Voaglar, wio represents *the

chame of 4h
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Of course, a number ¢f Lavve:rs ampleyed bY

CEI. also reprosonatives of tiwe 343227 of rhe Fedewal
v -
Powar Commission.
Q By tha way, was Bxiidbit 1324 preparac o7 you or

under yeour supervisicn?
A Yes, it was.

This shews substantially what I tastified o
earlier about the load :transfar saxvica beiang continucus
during this periosd. It aiso describes tiicse oceasicng
when it was disconnected primarily at the rejusst of the
City, and then re-energized agaln et “he requacs of *the
City.

MR. BUCHMANN: I offer Exninit li4,

MR. CHARNC: Departmaat would cject: te
Applicants 134. As we understand the Vitness® =wgestincay,
this docurent was not filed with the Fedaral Povwsr Commissien.
It is not a verhatim recerd of what was filed with the
Federal Powar Commission, and thz Departient do2s not halieve
it is in receipt of .ne reports from the entirs nericd
1972 ¢o 1976.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The Pepartmant does not kelieve ~-

MR. CHARNO: ~- that it is in receipt of the
reports from 1972 to 1975.

MR. BUCHMANN: I was intending to mark gone of the

reports, so ycu could see what they are like, That is 2

POURS—
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summary of the reports mads by the man who maide ths repor:s.
The Witneas iy here and he is entitlad to do tihat.
CHAIRMAN RICLER: Is it being oiforsd Zgr the
truth of the matter centained thexr2is or beince ofiersa
merely as Mr. Hausarx’s summarizaticn o tha manerial contained

in thcse raports?

(8}
(%)
<
{
n
n
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MR.BUCHMANN: I fail to =2 is
It is being oifered fcr the truth o s natiter contained
therein.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Well, for example, turning to
page &, the first item, second zentence says, "After raviewing
the situation, the City was adsised that the company ceuld not
provide any additional service.®

I night accept it {or the truth of the fact
that the cowpany mada that reprosentation to the Ciny.

If you are asking us %o accept it for thé crngh
of the fact that the company could not provide ;%e service,
I think you have a differsnt prchbiem.

MR. BUCEMANN: 211 cthat sentence says is
whaiz you said. That the City was advised. I somecne wisheys
to cross—-examine Mr, Hauser to ssta2blish thae fact thas
we falsely advised the City, they are free to do so, bu:
that is all iz says.

MR.VOGLER: Mr. Chairman. I might 3ay, if your

Honor please, making an effort <o ¢vv not to burden the record

Bt —e S———



to put in the crigianl rscorts, vhon I

baen available all along == 3ill I'm trvine to 2o is halp.

CHAIPMAN RIGLER:s I appreciats thas. i'm lecking at

this document for the first tima, and “here 1o a graat dezl

3 of what appears to be factuazl material wiich could be jubdiect
5 %o 3ubstantial digpute hera,

7 MR, BUCHMANHN: That is way the Wiiness ié hore

] te be cross-exarined.

a MR, CEARNO: Can we inquiras whether this was

10 prepared by tha Witnass for tha Federal Pouer Conmission

11 or for submissicen with his testimony in this proceeding?

12 MR. BUCHMANN: It was presared for this.
13 MR. VOGCLER: I just would iike to nsce for the

14 || record that the Staff on this particular 2xhivit suppor:ie
'

-

15 the Department under the bast avidenes rale 2s to wien it

16 || was prepared and why it was prapared. ' i

17 And the fact that it was Cbvinusly propared for this
18 proceeding by the Wiwness. ;
io We object. E
20 MR, BUCHMANN: Y think we prapazad a lot of

21 || exhibits for this prececding. ‘

MR, HJIELMFELT: The City would join in the

objection stated by Mr. Charno and M-, Vogler,
MR. CHARNC: Cur cbjcction would not extend to

the original reports, hovever.

= B B B
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CHAEIRMAN RIGLER: Mr. Hauszr, if rouz Covnesl wera

to ask you guestions ralating o the renoris Lo “he FPC,
would you answer in the same temas ot rou have answered
in the prepared sumrary designated as Exhibic 1242

THE WITNESS: Yes, I would, ir, Chairman.

I night point ou: the xyoperis o ithe Faderal
Power Commissisn ware under nv cath.

MR. AJELMFELY: May I hava that last szatznes
back,; pleace?

(wherevpon, the raportzy read froa thae

record, as requestad.)

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The obiecticns are overruled.

{Whereupron, the dosument

heretofore mariad Asplicents

Exhibit No, 134(CEI) for

identification, was rzcaivad

in evidence.)
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BY MR. BUCHMANN:

Q I have had marked as Applicant's Zubhilii

i
b
L
vt

(CEI) a letzer from you #o My, Plumm of the Fadswal Powsr
Ccmmission datzd May 11, 1975,
(Tha decument raferrad £o
was marked Acrplicant [ EI)
135 for identification.)

BY MR. BUCHEMANN:

Q Do you have Exhibit 135 In froa: of you?

A Yes, I do.

Q What is that?

A Exhibit 135 is cthe last <f the reports that I

filed with the Federal Powar Commission, as it indicates
for the billing period 4-1-75 through 4-20-75.

Q I note that the thizd pac2 is an afiidavic
Is that what you meant wiien vou said thase raporta
were filed under your ocath?

A That's correct.

I also would indicat2 tinz mailing list i3 shown

at the bottom on page 3.

Q Is this typical of the reports that ware
summarizel in Exhibit 1342

A Yes, it is.

Q Mr. Hauser, I ncticed the extensive attachnent

which seemed to be computation of ona sort or another.

e U ——
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Can you tzll me what those ar2?

A This is a biliince mencrander wvhich is brokan
dowa to show the billings, charges, uszages ard

payments ifor the thrse types of ssrvica there uzre

wirovidad

since February of 1270.

The three types of service baing tha 138 W
interconnecticn, the 69 XV interconraction 22rvice, and
the load transfor service.

This has been a vart c¢f the razports tozt have

bzen fileé -~ the data, I should say, con:zired harein has

baen a part of the reports since the firsh: one was filed
in 1972, and has been updated or adied to, if you will, with
2ach new report.
So that you can refer to the bhilling memorandum

and determine the mounts killzd for anr peried cf time
or the payments durin~ any billing period, ané tha uwsages for
the three types of services.

Q From th2 bagianing?

A From the beginning, that's correct.
I offer Exhibitc 125.

MR. BUCHMANN:

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Hearing no objection, we will
recaeive --

MR. VOGLER: May I inqguire as to red-lianing?
Are we submitting the whole exhibit feor evervihins that is

in there?

S —————

———— e 0 et 2
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MR. BUCEIMARNN: Yes, sir.

Mr. danser ~--

Y - L BTy Sy W= e Tl Ty amm Ve Ay eaem  Seey e, T eYe 43
VAA-LR'-'L N e WIAGE ..:u: Wl s - MR o 252N Yeoel1lvViaQ.

Hearinc no obizection, wa will rscaive it.

racedived in avidance.)
BY MR. BUCIMAIN:
Q You were talking vestevdsy about phasa 1 |
service being renderadé to the City <f Cleveland.

What was rhacze 27

A Phase 2 was a firmer type of lcaé trenzfor
service.

Q What do you mcan, Zirmecs?

A Phase 1 again was put inco zffcct to take care

of an ermergency situwation. It was contenplatad thas
csrtain load transfar points would have to be chanced and
in the interim to devise load tranzfer points “hat conld
reamin in service for a longaer nericd of tins.

For example, one of the initicl lead transfer

points was at the Collinwood Substaticn of the Musicipal

System. And a mebile substation of CZI was used to provide

service to that substation.

CEI system recuirements ware such that that
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sobile substatior had to be removad in Mav of 1270, 2nd

s0 other load ktrancizr arsrangamonts weire nada.
Q FPor the rerord, what is <h2 mobila gubsiziion?
A Well, Mr. Biagham d2goviited the Zanetion ¢f a

substation that as to either si2p down or st2p O current
one voltage ¢ ancthear.

A mcbile substation iz cue ol those on wheals
that is ured primarily fur emergency ¢r -- primerily for
energency vork.

If =z transformer kbank bliws ac a permansnt
substation, the mobile substaticn iz tsken in to provide

that service, cn usually a tenporary bhasis.

Q Until vou can fix up the pszmanent one
A That's corrsci.
Q Did you in fact geo into phase 2 of the load

transfer servica?
A Yes, we did. The load transfer moints

<

changed particularly during 1%70. And thare wzare esrtain

other changas during '71. But then from ‘72 to May i 1875,

the load transfer points remained so somewhere in there w2
arrived at phase 2.
There might have besen & tranzizion from

phase 1 to phase 2.

Q At what voltage waes the phasa 2 servica randarad?

A Primarily at 11 kV.

PR ——
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Again, che mokile suocstaticn that I referzed teo
stepped scrvice dewvn thece Irsm 33 kY o vhateveyr tha

voltage was at Ccllinweed.

Q What was phase 37

A Phase 3 was t. 2 permanent i1acerconnaection and =his
was part of the three~-phaze drogran that was developad
beginning 1562, and is reflec:ad in the lotier agreaments that
became FPC Ne. 7.

Q What is the woltage ox what waz to e the voltage
of that interconnecticn?

A I think pretty much from to2 Leginning, everyone

kV internonnection

oy
[
"
f-
w
(=3 ]

contaemplated that it would !
similar to that that is in fact inastalled. There was soma
discussion concerning a €9 &V permanent intarconnecticn.

I might say tnat was -- thosa discussions isre
complaetely different from the temporary €92 XV int2reccnnection
that was crdered by the ecderal Power Conmission in Mazrch
of 19713.

But those two voltages wera discussed for a
permanent interconn2ction, bu: [ think evervone from che
beginning really thought iz would and should te a 138.

Q When you say from the baginninc, when Jid you
start negotiating on that interconnzction?
A Actually ia 1989. This was tae chird ohase of a

program and those negotiations reallv continued usz until the




ars

1D ]

(%]

Ui

!

10

il

13

14

15

17

18

i9

»n

1

2 8 B

ty
w

10,565

dey the agreenment was sioansd

¢ ? : - Py T
as 4 AealinG fSciora Lna

Utilities Committes of Cuancil in April . 1375,

Q Dié you econtinng aecatiztieons thirocugh 1277

A Early in 1571, I tziak ir Rpril, at a meating
that Mr. Hiachee had askad our pespla Lo atiend to bsoiag

him up toc date on the 1386 XV intercoaneciion,
that tha company would not negotiate further with regaxd
to the 138 kV interconnection uatil arrangements or 2

schedule was werked out for making payments susroeatly
for service provided and to reduce the naut

At that point the Citr owed usz ovexr 31 miilica.
We had filed a lawsuit in Fezruary of 1971 in the
Common Pleas Court of Cuyahogz County to collect the
amounts then cowing for service.

in May the City filed its complaint with the

Federal Power Commission, its initial comnlaint
Federal Power Commissior and CBY £filed its notice of
termination.

Then through much of 1371, sometimes uader
the auspices of the staif of the Faderal Powsr Commicsion,
we had a number cf meetings, negotiations, correspendanc:

in an effort to work cut acain a suitable arrangament <o

pay off the past due balances and to maka current pavmants.

Q You refarred previously :o0 the temporary 63 kV
interconnection. When did that subizct first arise?

Gue indehtedress.
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A That first arose in really Fabruzry of 1972. In
December of '71, as I said, ws did not 2x“2nd our astice of
terminaticn. The City filed a second complaint. A number
of other pleadinus were filed.

Then in I think February 8, if ny memozy is
corract, the City sustained anctiher outace and we had a
conferencs conducted by Mr. Gordon Cooch, who was general
general of the Federal Power Commission at that time, which
there was a record of that proceeding. 2g I 2ay, to
ascertain what relief could be provided for the lzzest emar-
gency on the Clity's system.

It wvas at that time that we, and I think there
were Harcld Williams, who testified hara yesterdav, came
up with the thought that a temporary §9 XV interccnnection
could be arranced by utilizing the one of five cables from
CEI's Newburgh Substation tc the Lake Shorz Plant area
te provide up to -- it would He limited to 40 VA.

That could have, we thoucht at the time, been put
into service in maybe six to eight weeks.

However, as it turned out, it could not ba

energized until July of 1974,

Q Did you proceed with the 62 LV temporary
interconnection?

A Yes,

0 Did the FPC issuve an order concerning :hat?

-

- ——— ——
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A Yas, on March 8 of 1972, the Federzal Power
Commigsicn issuved its ordar on that, the first of iis ordars.
Of course, its subsequant orders alego 1alerrzed to the 59 LV
interconnec*ion.

Q I'm not clear as t9 why yvou prcceeded with
the 63 kV interccnnecticn rather than the 138 kV at that
point.

A The 138 kV intercomnection could anc. 2 built in
less than two years to two and a half ycars, because of the
lead time on cercain of the hardwarc involved. Transformers,
switch gear, that would have te ba orderzd, and ih:z lead
time was -- it wasn't possibla ¢o get the 138 kV inter-
connection in sufficient time to provide for che needs
of the customerz of the Municipal Systemn.

Q Did the FPC proceed to hold hearings?

A Yes, they aid.

i

e ——
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Q When was chat?
b8 In 2Aprxil and iiny of 137Z,
Q wizthout going iato Lha cubgianca

can you tell me what the topicss ware that vitlg Lelag
examined?

A well, the issuves that had avizaea betucan LEX
and the City of Clevelend, =he lsad trausfer, o2l of the

~3
%
g
"

TS v ’
J2C umder

load transfer rates under
load “ransfer rata2s should b2 iLacreasicd,
Tha amounts cwing to €3I f{or peast service
rendered, whethar or not the Ohio excice

receipts zhould be inclucded as an Iincremantal coob in

providing rates for the 69 kV and 138 kV servica that wvase
contemplaied by the parties. Therz was also an issues 2 o
the interest, what iatercst provisicona shovld be nroviiad

bills for serviecz were not paid.

oY BOL wNE

sere was also an issu2 g3 to whethor

69 kV gservice shiould be open switeh, nonsyncireondus oo
closed synchronous as arguad by tha Ciecy and then, <
also at issus were the allagations of the City zuac C
had been anticompetitive in its activi:ies invoiviig
City and contrary to the antitrust laws,

e Did the Commissicn eventually issuc an order,os
a resulc?
did.

A Yes, it

L ole )t bagiege

sVl

=2
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a Whep was that?

A January 11, 1973, im which it adeopied with som
important exceptiocns, tha adrministrative law jui a’g initigl
decieion of July 12, 1972.

Q I thought you told a2 that the races changad
in May of '72.

A That is corract.

[+ Have I misgced an corder or csmething?

A In case we did,ramamber the suvszpensicn, the five~

nonth suspensicn was to terminatz en May 17 of 1271,

It was obvigua to everyone that the load transfer
service could noct be terminated as a practical matter, berausc
of the requiremants of the cuatcmers of the Municipal Lighz
Plant. So we filed,an as I recall, the Staff filed and
I'nm not so sure about the City of Claveland, pagaers Lo,
in effect, to establish rates bayond =~- Zor service bayond
that pericd of tima, so that we would have scma basis for
providing the service and very imporcantly some basis to bil
the City for the service provided and the Conmigsicon did
issue an interim order.

I think the date was May 30, 1972, in which it

provided a rate of, as I recall, and the crder will

speak for itself, 17 and a half mile as an iatarim rate, subjac:

to refund.

Q Was that higher cr lower than the rate veu had

e — o

%3
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praviously been charging?
A That was about twicz as high as the criginal
rate.
This, of coursa, was then modified ia the
Commission'’s order of Jenuary 1l of 1373, in which it

provided a 15.2 mil rate wiich, of course, was appliecsble
to service provided after May 30, 1572.
Then that rate wes subsequently chanced in ilareh

and April of 1975.

[0} Going back to the temperary 69 kV lins, you said tha

it was first energized in July 1974,

A That is correct.
g wWhat teok so long?
A Vell, again, we, for cur part, had donz mosi of

A

the work at our end by early 1974, But the work at the
City's end had not precssdad and we, of coursa, Xkept track
of what was going on, the best we could.

As I recall, they didn't let the concract fozr
certain communication and control equipment with Westinchousa
until maybe April or March of 1273, and the vwork =-- I think
there is a letter alrsady in the record from Mxr. Pofock
in December stating that they hadn't completed thoixy work,
but they anticipated that it would be completed.

As it turned out, as I say, this wasn®t corpleted

until the summer of 1574, Tcewards the and of that pariod,

S —— —.-.-—ﬁ-—-..
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the first tima they ashkaed for sgervice vas

big puff in Beoilexr Number 6.

the 69 kV uvntil we had resn reimbursad for

Thay paid us that, I thinak, iz 2

1v0 advised the City that we would not do e £i

work at cur end which amowrted wo sone $6%,000,

10,571

WOk on

that : was concurrent with thie @xplesicu or; paxdon mz, the
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Q Did not tha City ask for thz servica o
prior to July 9, 193974?

A On twe occasions in Dacenbor of 1972 and again ;
in Januarv of 1973.

At that time the work at alther end, NI o Moni's
end, particularly insofar as contrals, eomnmunicazions, had
nct been completed, the line, the pclas and the condacters |
between the two systems had been constructed g0 that it was
physically pessikle, and in fact done, to energize that line,

as really another load trenzfer of point.

This was not the 69 kV interconnsciionn as
ordered by the Federal Power Commission.

Q We have he2ard some testimony about == izt did

you Go when that reques: was made?

A We, of coursa, considerad it.

g,.

d as I say,

after discussion within the conpany, I might say contrary to

my recommendations, did auree %o enevrgize ik. '

Q Did you exact any additional considsratios from
the City?
A Yes. We had been serving che City of Clavesland,

oh, about half the streat lights in the City Zor over a

year without a coatract. UWe ware having our usuasl Gifficulties
in negotiating that contract. And we advised them that one

of the conditions for our providing this ze=vice was that

they take steps to get aprroved and execute 2 Street licht
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contract.

0 8y the way, d¢ vyou hatvz strast lightiag
contracts with other communitias in thae CEI sarvice
tervitory?

R With alli of thzm.

Q With all of tham?

A Tes.

L At that time was there any other uunicipalitcy
that refused to sign a cocntract?

A No., Only the City of Cleveland.

Q Was the contract ycu zasked the City ©o sign
any different as far as rates or conditions?

A The rates were the samzs., A few minor conditions.

The City of Cilaveland had a longer time to pay for street
lights than any other communities, but those werz minor
variations.

Q When did you, if you did, subuit an intarconnzaction

agreement, in final or draft form, to the City?

A In Pebruary 7, 1974.
Q To whom did you euvbmit it?
A To Mr. Goldberg, one of the attorreys representing

the City of Cleveland, ard also, as I recall, we sent it %o

Mr. Hart.

Q Ard, for the reccrd, if Your louor please, I believ:

that is Department's Exhibit 191.
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Then what happ2ned?

A Well, there £ollowad & carizs of lebizys
by myself, although thers were somz Ty Mr. Celdberg. And a
number of convarsations with Mr, Goldbereo, and acme with
Mr, Hart in an eflort to ga: scme respoase from the City
with regard <o the proposed interconnection acrasmant,

This continuad througn really a whcole serier of
conversations and corraspondence threugh 137..

Mr. Goldberg firally got back to us cn behalf
of the City of Cleveland with propecced drafts of tarae
agreements in December of 1974.

One was an operating agrezmenti; one was a
facilities agreement; both of which wer: concerned with a
138 kV intercoanection.

We had combined both of those functicns in che
draft that we had submitted in Februarv and than, of courze,
the participation agreement involved thair prenosals for
participation in the nuclear uaits that they originally
talked about -- wrote, proposed in Auguat of 1373.

Q Just so the reccrd is clear, during tie time
you were working on the interconnection, youw waza alszeo
working on other things as well?

A That's correct.

Q By the way, for the record, the serizs of

correspondence is already in evidence as Aprlicant's Zxhibits
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63 through 67, 89 and 79. 3¢ it ig 2l in on2 crots,
Had you submicted a diraf® partlicipztion avrasment
to the City? |

A ¥eg, we did. We submittad that with a letier

of February 27, 1973, and thosa =re zlready 2 nealiter of

record,
Q Go ahead. What response did you finally get
from the City with respect %o thz interconncction acresmars?

e R RS —

Spacifically, did the subject of a temporary
construction to the 138 kV ever =some up? !
A Oh, yes, in November of 1974, right Lafore

Thanksgiving, as I recall, we had hearingz, before the

Federal Power Commiscion on a proczeding initiated by the

City of Cleveland, and I think maybe in august cor

September on whether or not the &é® kV temporzry intar-
connection should be operated cloced switch, and in synchron-
ism, an® that ~- as I say, we hadn't had zn intsrecanectic:.
agreement, but the City of Cleveland still) had problangs,
and one of our engineers, BDill Masters, who teztified at
that proceading, suggestad a means by which CEI could provrids
3ervice at 138 XV in early January of 1975.

After that hearing, thes engineers of CIT and the
City got togethar and they develorsd a modification of
the original Mastars proposal which contumplated installise

the transformer at Muni's and on polas.

L ———
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As distinguished {rom wiat?
As distiaquished fzca 2 concre:2 fovndation.

vlas tha%t 340122
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No, it wasn't. They dizcovrared titat that
temporary installation would <ozt che City about 339,200,
whereas il they installied thz 4Zransiormer on zhe permanent
foundatick, it waz hoped at thuat time chat tha 138 iV

incerconnection could be complated by iMarzch 15 of 1973,

Q tow did there come 3 tims in 19275 when the Clevelang

City Council kecams involved in this?

A {es, Early in Januaxry of 1973, cha Utilicies

Comuittee of Council initiat2d one of a nunber of invastiga=-

tions of the Municipal Ligh* Plant, its faciliticsz, its
operations, its finance and there were a nunber of days
of hearings befora the Ucilitias Committee.

Then there were weekly reporis Zor 2 rericd of
time to the Utilities Committee.

Q What do you maan by weekly reporss?

A Cne, they werc in writing, and alsec avary —= I
think itwas Mcnday at 1:30, Mr. Hart and T 254 come ¢f our
colleagues would appear ac the Utilities Cormaittee of
Council and advise them as to what had transgvirzd darsing
the week.

And January, I think it was Januery 29, as a

result of these initial hearings, a report and reccmmandatcion




aré

10

11

i3

14

15

iG

17

13

19

20

21

8

25

10377
of the Utilitiss Committcz was submitted +o council which
in effect diracted the administration and CEI %0 wet with
it on getting a 123 kV interconnactlion agreaneat nagotiated
and getting a 138 XV interconnection built zud in operation.

MR. BUCHMAMN: Mr. Chairman, I have marked
as Applicant's Exhibit 138 (C3I) a multipaga document
entitled "Report of the Public Utilities Ccmmittee, City
Council of the City of Cleveland," Januvary 20, 1°%75.
(The document relarred to was
marked Appliecant (CBI) 136,
for identificaticn.)
BY MR, BUCHMARN:
Q Mr. Hauser, is that the report to which you have

just made refersnce?

a Yes, it is.
Q Would you lock at the very last page? Thavaz iz a
sheet signed by Ko'uaman, X-o-h-r-m-a-n, and Jaclson.

Shculd that be part of that?

A Yes.
Q It should?
A Yes.

I would add this ccpy we have her2 on paga 19
shows only the signature of Mr. Gaul. It was actually signed
by the other members of the committza, inciudiag Gecorgs

Forbes, president of Council.
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MR, BUCHMANN: I wowvld like to iuciszic

I wish to rsd~line the entire repoct.

CHAIRMAN RIGLIER: Ig ¢ha utilitiss conuisto

W

comprisad of councilmen or citizens who az: appeinted
by the council?
MR. BUCHMANN: Councilinen.
Am I corxrect cn that?
THE WITNESS: That's correct.
CHAIFMAN RIGLER: Hauring no chijeciion, wz will
receive Exhibit 136 of Applicants at this cinz.
(Th= docuwrent previcusly
marked Acplicants 136 (CEI)
for identitication, was
receivad in evidence.)
BY MR. BUCHMANN:

Q As a result of what you have describzd, was the
interconnection finally approwved, fisallv compleced?

A Yes, itwas, after some negotiations from
January until, as I say, actually th2 dav ii{ was signad
at one of these meetings befores the Utilities loumities
of Council in April.

Even after thisg dirsction of council, thare
were a number of issues that had to ke resolved, zad 23 I

think I stated yesterday, even at this, in March cor 2oril ¢

——
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1975, there were still some pesple azascciated vith the

City of Cleveland that opposed an intagcsinaestion at 1393

on the basis that if this evar nappered, the City would

e

take more and more cf its reguiremconts f£rem CEI and tais

.

would be the beginning of the and of the unicipsl System.

This is the same type of posizion that had bsen

acdvanced back intc the 15603 whan CRI Zirst proposed an
interconnection.

Q During this period lezding upr %o th: completion
of the interconnection, wha: wog the positicn of CET? ez it

for a 138 kV interconnection cr acainst i¢?

A Ch, for it.
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a why? :
A Cne, we nad the coxder of ths Fsderal Power Commisgssios
that sald that the 133 kV interconaection shonld be augrgirzed
|
by January of 1575. And ve wanted to cemply -witch the ordar. i
i
1

Aslo very importantly, the Federal Power Cormdssicn’s

crder said that the load transferxr service had to La nrovided

by CEI until the 138 kV intercennacticn was enercize-l,
So, with the 138 kV interconnectins snargiczed,

we could terminate the load trancfor service.

Q why did you want to de thac?
A Becase at 15.2 nil’s rate, it was not compensaicry. |

Remember Mr. Bingham testified that that ratz did not naeve

o
ta
s
o
o
R
o
0
l .
’.‘
(A
,-I
o0

a fuel clause and everybcdy knows =zbcut
in late 1973, which was followed bv 2 tremaudous incraace
in fuel prices,and for a substantial poeriod of Llime we ware

losing money at the rate of about $100,000 2z moa*h, 3v

providing the load transfer servica; %We ned e real eccnomic

inceative to get the 133 kV intorconnection in as sonn as

-

possible, -

e Now, Mr. Bingham described the tvra of service
geiné rendered over the 138 KkV interconnection, ¥hat are
the facts as to whether you were rendering firm carvice to the
City of Cleveland?

A We have provided service, as Zxhicits 134 zad 135

indicate, continuously sinca May 4 of 1975, wizh the =xeeptisn

P —
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26 minutes on Monday, Sspiembar 2, 1973, That Iis in the

-

2 second paragrapih cf E:iaibit 105, z
3 Q Do you have, in fact, what we wvonla 2231l a

4 *firm pcwar rate® on file wizh ths FPC?

I A No, wa do not,

3 Q2 Have you offared to £ils a £irm gower rtate faor !
7 service to the City of Cleweland?

a A Yes, we havsa.

3 Q Is that offer conditicned on tha setwlumans of :
) any of thase other contruversies? ;
11 A No, it is rnot.

12 Q Why don't you go ah2ad and file it with the

i3 | FPC?

14 A We cannot do that unless we can advise tha i
15 City of Cleveland that the service would be utilized aad i

16 the City of Cleveland hasnot advised ue that they would
17 accept servica undar that zchedule that ws stbiitted o
g (| them,
19 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Say that cgain. Expleia that
20 || to me.

THE WITNESS: Accerding to che rulas of thz 7PC,
we just simply can't file a firm power scheduls wiih

22
23 hﬁ them, unless we can represeat to the Cemmigsicn wac s che
24 service will ba used within a certain amount of tiue. I think

it i3 30 or 50 days.

g
e — s - i i S A —— A —— . P . S — " >3 o . T
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Well, anyway, thare is 2 stated nevicd 2f tine.
So that we would have To, withh the £iling, 3oy that ccrecne
was .going to accept zervics.

MR. SUCHMANN: Dcez that angwoer your guestion,
Mr, Rigler?

THE WITNESS: The City of Clavzland nas nct

ot
%
0
28
o
£
L.
©
¢

said they would accept service under tha
BY MR,BUCHMANII:
c Now, going back, vou reforred bafora -- duning
re3t of tnis time, you vere talking about oihor thiau3

with the City of Clevelané besides the interconnzstion?

A Yes.

. o You say you submitted a participation agreement?
A Yes, in February 27, 1974, That =-
g Excus2 me & minuta, That would bz 2 letesr -

frem Mr, Howley to Mr. Goldberu?

A Yas.
Qo Departiwant of Justics Exhibic 122 for the
record.

MR, CHARNO: I believs cthe rscord a: this point
has inconsistent testimony on the year. The first time
Mr. Hauser mentioned that,he 2aid 1573. And this wiwe he
said 1974.

MR, BUCHMAMN: I didn’t think co, but vhazover

the fact is.

e —— ——
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THE WITNESS: The fact is 1574, #.at Soth the
draf: interconnection agrocmant and hie parelaelpsdion
agreement was submittad to tha City. In Dagetlor ok 1373,
in a latter from Myr. lgwlay, whiich we handad =2 Mr. Scldbevy
and Mr., Hijelmfalt aad othar City raonresentaszives, wa advised
them that the corpany wouid procvide for particivatlion in
the amounts reguested by the City of Clevalaend.

But the first participation agresment we oZfered
to them was February 27 of 1974.

If I said '73, X miuspoke,

.
-

| 5]

CHAIRMAN RICLZER: What was the 2x2ibit nuwo
again?

MR.BUCHMANN: The exhibit accomzanving <lie
participaticn agreement®, draft agreswant, was Depertieat
of Justice 192,

The letier advising them that this would be
forthcoming iz the letter of Mr. Howley to Mx., Hhiting of
December 13, 1973, Dapartment of Juslice Zuxhiipilt 138,

BY MR, BUCHMANN:

o Before we go any farther, what do youw m2an 2y
participation?

A Either ownership in thc nuclear uanits that they
requested and in the amounts they Fequastad, or uuiw poval
from those unitcs, essentially, in the amounts they Lad

requested in August of 1373,
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CHAIRMAN RICLZEN: L2t me pack 32 a asnucsa.,

. 2o o . Yo = 2 - st~ Sagm S e i § W ey ey g s o A
My notes chow thai o8I miEengd an intearss

agresmant in Debruury '71, mud thun I sacew vou fos

=

that eventually Mr. Goldberg cume back with Ciee a&sraments

in draft fomm; one, the operating a~reomans cue, tha

facilitiss agreemeat, and cne. a particisaiicn zowssvant

TEE WIITNDISS: 1In Dzecnber of 1974,

CBAIRMPAN RIGLER: But I did not gt o

February '74 participatica agrzemen srinm

2ol + <%

i

A Teuw g T = A
e T - Sase @ Th&-\-

ocecurred at th2 same time thzt you subaicked the inta-conscco-
tion agreement?

TAE WITNESS: Mo, the intersennection agreamans
was submitted on February 7, 1974. The drait parcicipation
agreemant was submittad on PFebruary 27, 1974, T &bl
the -~ I know the February 27, '74 covaring latsey &5 the
participation acreement refers to the incerconnection agiec-
ment previocusly submitted.

BY MR. DUCHMANN:

Q Do I gather frxom that, that vou didn & cet

. éa
" -

Sountercroposal until Deceinktar?

A Of 1974, ves.

Q What happened on %hat az “ar as participation was

concerned?

A Wzll, a8 I said sarliier, we were nacotiating and

-

finally did get executed a 138 kV interccnnc=tion agra=menc

USSR —
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in April of 1975, ard then we arranged z -- we sald, w2ll,

chas next step, and this was i, Cecldbarg and myselis, idr,

Mayben was at scma of these argatiawing o2etings == {he

next step is to sit down and diceu2s other schadules ©o ths
interconnection agreemant 3uch as limite® term, shor: cama,
econonmy interchange, maintenance power, fiim psvwer, and

also participation in the nuclieer units,

And then in a me2ting in Nay ~-
Q What year?
A Of 1975, I think it wae Havy 12, we had 4 mzeting

at which Mr. Goldberg and Mr., Harxrt, Mr. Mayben, T think Mr.
Chuplis was there, and we did discuse amcug other things
limited term and short term schadules, but we acked them
exactly what they wanted, both in theway of additicnal
services under the interconnecticn agraemant, ard zlso
very importantly, what participation did they waut ia the

nuclear units.

Q What did they tell ycu alout particization?
A They said at that time they wers gocing to work on
a package that they wanted. They zaid with regard ©o <halr

interest in participating in the nuclsar unics, they
required additional information, and Mr. Havben =-- we

asked him what information. Mr. Mayben said he would

confar with his staff when he got bacik to his horz office and

get back tc us promptly with the gpecific information he

SESS——
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requested, nhs wanted.
Be did cet back to vy within thwee or iour cays
after that.
CHAIRMAYN RIGLER: When was tha mzaling?
THE WITNESS: In May, I think lay 13 ef '73.

BY MR. BUCHMANI ¢

Q He got back and told ;ou what iaformation ne
needad?

A Yes.

Q what did vou de aboutb it?

A It was eome 29, 21 gquestions. ‘Je =zollec’ad the

information or assembled it, I guess, and provicded it to

Mr. Goldberg and Mr. Mayben in Juae of 1975,

Q That material is in evidszsnece, if I remenbsr?
A Yes, both Mr. Mayben's request and our response,

and the answars -- I think we were able to answar all
cf the guestions e:icept one.

Q The question, if Your Henor plzase, is
Applicant's Exhibit 71, and . don‘t have offhand the =
the response is Applicant's Exhibitc 72, which seams
to fit nicely, with its attachment. The attachment ©o
72 was the actual responsge to the question, is anothe:x
exhibit somewherz else. If you want it, I will Zind the
nunber.

After they sent vou he inform:uion, what did they

SO ——
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t2ll you cthey wanted?

»
PeX

They dida‘'t tell us wihct thay wanted. Later

this verr we acain met with the Cizy =2nd raviewsd the

comparative review of their draf: vartliclipation agreeasnt

and our draft participation agrezm2nt.

They still hadn't come up witn tha packace that

they wanted, including what pcwer ithey wentod from ths

nuclear units.

connection

Also other types of servicas under the intor-

agreemaent, ad we haven’t == that was Hdazch,

maybe April.

power they

» o ¥

Q

MR. VOGLEDR: Of?

THE WITNESS: '76.

BY MR. BUCHMANH:

They still havan’t given you ¢ha quantii of
want from thozse units?

That's correct.

Is T21's offer still outstandiag?

Yes, it is.

Is that offer depsndentc on the settlament <f

any of these various disputes betwaan the City and JBI?

A

Q

No, it is not.

Your offer of participation had a reference in it

to right of first refusal cn surplius power?

A

Yes.

- o on o m——————.
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Q What ie the right of first refuzal?

A The right of first rzfusal 25 vo contamplaiad it

O

in that agreement, and what I consicer it gurerally is
before they couid sell it to somecua o:hor tnan CLI, :thay

would first have tc offer it to us at the sare nrlo2.

Q2 How would that price be Zixed? I den’t guitce
follow you.
A Eowever the price was detzrmined, in a

propused transaction with a third perty, we would hava
a right to buy that ° powar at the same price.
Q At the same price?
2 Right.
The reason for that, we did, and corncemplzie nov,
that we would actually seel a piece of tl2 plaa: oxr a
piece of the power out of our entitlemeant wihich had baen

planned to provide service to our customars.
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Q Now participaition znd iatexconneciion were not
the only topics under discussion, were They, 20Wian Lie

City and the Illuminating Ccuzany?

A No.

Q Are you familiar with the uniz of =lazliag as it
has been varicusly dafined from time to wime?

A Yes.

Q When did the questicn of wheeling o zhe CIly
of Cleveland first arise?

A I think it first arcas in 1973, I think That war
a part of the original August 3 requeet ¢f the lilty of
Clevaland, but earlier than that, the first reguest chat
CEI ever had for wheeling wae in Noveuber cf 1272 whon'e
raceivad a request for commitment to wheel censrally
from AMP Ohio.

e What do you mean by a rezuest to whesl, generally?

e I'm not so sure thig is in the recoxd, but a lutier

asking that CEX would commit to-whael for ANP-~0O, pouer
from any source to be dslivered to any dsiivsxy point » CUI
system or any of its intarconnzctions. They wanled us to mike
a commitment similar te that containe? in an zorcamzat
between the Chio Power Coupany and AlP-0,

Q What was the company’s responsibility?

A We had several meetings and sots corrasgondsucs

with the representatives of AMP-O in which le developed that

e —— . ———
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they were == their primary intarest was a grpecifi~ prupescal

for CEI to wheal FPASNY power Ior delivary o the Tity 28

Cleveland,
Q What was your responge te that =aguasgi?
A In August, August 20 of 1873, in a latctar <f

rdne which i3 in the racoyd, I . =dvizaed them that CIT wrould

not wheel PASNY pcwer for delivery to zhe City oI Clewaland,

CHAIMMAN RIGLER: I'm not cleax about the
original Hovembar ®72 request. I thought you indicatad at
first that it was the City that made it. How 1t appears
that it is AMP~0O that mad2 the requect,

THE WITNESS: It was AlP-O that nads the
raquest in Novenber of 1572 and ==

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: It was throush negectiaticns
that you discover=d the intended bencficizry of tas
wheeling would be the City as a recipiant ¢f PASFY povez?

THE WITNESS: That is correct. As I suid,

later in August the City made 2 general reguesit for whizaling,

BY MR, BUCHMAINN:
Q You told AMO=-O0 .you wound't wneel PASHY powor
<o the City cf Clewveland?

A That is right.

a Has the position of the Illuminating Company cn that

subject chanced?

" A No, «t has not.

- ——
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o Then vou said you got a requsst in Augusé of

'73 £rom the Cicy itself?

~ Tes.,
a What was the response to hat? i
A Cur initial response was that w2 would noc

engage in -~ would act coumit ouraalves tc wheel, gensrally.
0f course, in the porticipation agreement that
we offered tc them, we agreed to provide transidssion service
for their entitlement in Che nuveclear units,
Q And in what directica would you vheal thair
entitlement in the nuclear units?
Wherc would you wheel it to?
A Any placa.
Qo We have used the phrase "in znd out® hare h-fora.
Are you willing to whzel that nuclear powar Srom chicir
participation ir or out?
A Yes,
Q Or up or down, I suppose?
I ehdray thae, I'm sorry. Ms to the City of
Cleveiand, did you at any time offer to perform auy waceling
sarvice for the City?
A Yes, in 197 == beginning in, I think it was July
of 1575, we concludad and did offer to wheel any powar to the ==~
for the City of Cleveland, if CEI would have had zccesu

to that pcwer under equal terms and conditions.

PSS S — U —————
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I
b Q hat does that mean?
I
arl 2l A Wall, it means we won't wheel PASIY paiar L2oaus
S wa don't have access to that., 3ut e would whael povar

4 | from PENELEC, from Ohio Pcwar.

S Q From Buckeya?

6 A Buckaye.

7 Q City of Richmond, Inciana?

8 A Richmond. I might say with regard tec Buckave,
e} there was some question as to whether or not either the

10 City or ourselves would have access to that pover, bu: if
1 the City or ourselves would have access, we would whe:l

12 Buckeye power.

13 This has been talked about. We have nevar had 2
14 specific request to wheel pcwor frem any of our sourcas in
15 PASNY.

16 Q Does the Illuminating Company whsel power ‘or

17 anybody else?

18 A No.

19 Q Is the offer which yow have desczikad -o whael,
20 other than PASNY pcwer, still outstanding.

21 A Yes, it is.

22 Q Is that offer conditioned on the =eitlamenz of
23 the various disputes between the Illuminating Ccmpany and
24 “ the City of Cleveland?

25 A No, it is not.

- o~ ————a -—
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Q By the way, thla right of aczess which you have
P 2 b ol iaws am S5am 33 sty s B nade
insisted en, i3 that similar =5 sag ight o8 fivas

reZusal or somethiang of zhaz sors™ 2 vou waa® o
nave a right to tzkxa the porer rathsr than lat i Cizy of

Cleveland talke it?

A No. It iz %kind cf a ganeral ovineinie. 12
tha so-called pecking order == if the Cily of Cleveliind

o ]
-
]

makes a daal with Ohio Powar, w2 coulé have nad accsss

that block cf power, first coma, first served. I: ¢roa City

was there first, then they would get the zoway aad we would

ke second in line after they had obtained their antitleman:.

I might say the zams principls has bzen apnlied

in our relationship with the City of Claveland.

Q what was that moan?
LY As I say, ne firct come, first carved., "¢ Lave

been providing service since 10279, <o the Cliv iz alwaye
first, and anybody else like Ohio Puower ar Chio Edis- .
or PENELEC is after them.
So this dces -

Q What does that maan, if anvthins. in corrzotion
with price?

kY Price, they get tha cheapest pover “hat we hava
available --

Q Whe is the "they" in that sentoncae?

A The Municipal Systemr. 3ecause if Ohiz Edison

- ——
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or Ohio Power or comehcdy els: comas latar, and tha
ircremental price is higher, the Cityv has 2 tetitor dazl.

This, alao, £irst coma, £first ssrved, thing
applies to providing service itself.

In fact; the City gcts and iz antitied to
service before anyone other than our firmn powar custn.ers,

We have in the pazt, for example, intarrupced

loads to our interruptable custcmers.

We have also acked for weluntarv lead curcailinent

bafore we curtail load to Municipal Svsteus.
Q You have interrupted your interruptakls
customers and continued to sarve the Citvy of Clevaland?
A Yes.

Q Now, Mr. Hausar, the City of Cleveland isn't the
only municipal system withir the CEI azervice area, is i¢?
A No, we also have the City of Painesville.

Q Can you tell us briefly what the sitnation with
Painesville is in regard to intsrecnoection?

A We eutered into an interconnectiocn agvzencit
with the City of Painesville in January of 1975.

That interconnecticn 13 baing duilt. At ¢le
present time we expect to have it in service zoms Lime thi:z
summer, possibly late svmper.

Q What kind of interconnection? 1232

A This is 138, tco.
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Q Has there bean any requastc Irom Puinesvillas for

the wheeling of power?
A wWe have discussad —-- I doa’'% vzeall zay urlteen

request, but we have diccussed the wiecling of pover with

representatives of Palnesvilla, 2rd ve have cold chem

we would do the sama thing for them as w2 have offered tc do

for the City of Clevsland.

Q Have they made any specific reguastae?

A No, they have not.

Q That offer is still ounitstanding?

A Yes, it is.

Q I was uaclear yesterday. are you aware of any

requests from the City of Painesv!lle for menbership in
CAPCO?

A Yes, I am. No memrership in CASCO. Rzquast
for participation in specifically tha Peryv Pouwer Plant.
No, we have had no request for memberzhip in CAPCO.

Q  When did you get a reguest for participacion
in the Perry Power Plant?

A The first request was a very general cae.

As I recall, in 1573, maybe April of 1973 -~ anveay,

it's kind of a general request from Mr, =-- it ig April 11.
MR. LESSY: Can I asgk what the witnese is

referring to?

THE WITNESS: Yes, this is a chronology I

U
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prepared, or my secretary praparsd. Loth oFf us workad on it
that began tack in, I think, early 1971, navme i 1270, aud
was continued through '73.

I claimed work privilege on it, but the
Special Master held against uzs on that. "hase are
ny chronology of the evenis that havpenad during '€2, '7)2,

'71, *73. It is part of th2 ¢roup of documante voun

raceived.
BY MR. BUCHMANN:
Q You got a request fcr participation?
A Yes.
Q What happened?
A We had some discussions with Mr, ¥ilbura and --
Q Who is Mr., Milburn?
A He was the law diractor of the City of

Painesville, and had been for many vears.

We suggested that what they were vezlly after
was the type of service that they cculd get with an inter-
connection agresment, that with all of +#he problams ¢f
participation in the nuclear units, that wasn't too
practical, and Mr. Milburn, I think, agrecd wivth chat,

Q Did you get any subsequent requests £oom t.e
City of Painesville?
MR. CHARNO: <ould I have the last guastion

and answer back, please?
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(Whersupon, the reporier rozd “ron
the record, as rayuasted.)
BY MR. BUCHEMANN:
Q With ra2spect ¢¢ particimation?
A Yes. And just racently I rzczived a laticr

{rom Mr. Pandy, dated March 26, 1376.

Q Wait a minute, Mr. Hauwser. I'm making ac
Applicant's Exhibit 137 (CZI) a letter dated Havch 26, 1976
from Mr. Pandy to the Illumincting Company, direzciad co tho
attantion of Mr. Hauser.

(The document vefarved to wes
marked Applicancs 137 (CEIX)

for identification.)

e — P e e i = -
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59 :
bwl 2 MR, ZJELNFELY: ihoc was che numbkere glvan 00 |

: |

. &l MR, BUCHMANN: 137 |
5 BY MR, BUCHMAMI: ;

|

6 (1} Is that the leztar veu have had waferones 207 i

i |

? I Yes, i: is, |

|

8 Q I gather from thiz that vou had had nrevions |

9 discussions with Mr. 2andy. Can yon toll us what that was !

|

10 about? :

—_ : i

1 A Last July Mr. Pandy's depositioa was taken in |

!

12 these proceedings out in Bethesda, o&nd he and I went lack I

|

i3 to Cleveland cogether and in the course of the doposzitien, i

|

ta or in our conversatcions ~fterwexd, I think ia the ccurse |

s of the depositiocns, he indicated the Uity of Pzinasvill, i

!

" contrary to what our thing had besn, was still intarc;ted ;

. in participatiag in the nuclazr vnits, and I ankeld ninm whets |

i

= they haé in mind, '

And also I agread to == whnich I did =« {Lransmicted

tchim the same technical and econemic informotion mhat w-

20
; P bad submitted to the City of Cleveland in June of 1973,
- Q That is tho material you cave !x. MHavien !
: 5 “ A Yes, and Mr, Celdberg. :
2 | ¢  when didyou do  .that? |
> A July 24, 1975. Mr, Pandy indicates in his leticr,
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énd that is congistent with my racollention,
2 Froa that tine until voun wvecsivad Lhe lagtar walch

ie Applicants Exhibit 137, 4id vou hza:

anything Sxon the

L3

City of Painesville ca thae subject of »articivatizn?
A No.
[\ Did you respond to Exhilflc 1372
A Yes. A letter of Ap=il 13, 1975,
Q A letter cof that dalte frou MNr. Hovger o

¥r, Cannon, tho law directrr of the City oF Zainsuvil.o his
been marked as Applicants Exhibift 123(03X),
(Th2 docvaent raferred to vas
marked Applicentz Ixhlbit 138(CsI)
for identification,)

BY MR, BUCHMANN:

Q Is that the letter to which vou havs Jugt had
raference?

A Yes, it i=z.

Q I notz you say you are enclozing a copy of a drafe

participation azgreament.

A Yes,

e What does that mean as to the positiou of the
Iilumninating Compaony with respect to participation in nuclesr
units of the City of Painaesville?

A It would be the same as it has been with regard
to the City of Cleveland.

Q And did vou get any respouse to Exhibic 13087

L ————
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A Yes, I 4id. Prom Mr. Carnon by Lottaer dated

April 17, 1976,
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MR. BUCHMAMN: I have markad a lentar of trat
date €from Mr. Cannon %0 Mr. Hauser #3 Applicani's Bxhibilt

139 (CEI).

BY MR. BSUCHEMAMN:

Q Is that the lsttexr to which vou have h2d raference?
A Yas, it is.

Q Who is Mr. Canncn, by the wav?

A Mr. Cannon is the present dirsctor of law for

the City of Painesville. Mr. Milburan reticved in -=- righn
after we signed the interconnaction agreeient with the
City of Painesville in January of 1875.
Q And have you nheard anything from Mr. Connen
since the le:iter which is 2pplicant's Buhlbit 1392
A Ne, I haven't.
MR. BUCHMANN: If your Honor picase, I'n
about to move on tc another lcng ~-
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: This woull be & ¢ood tin: for a
break.
MR. VOGLER: Can we inquirz as to the
enclosure?
THE WITNESS: That is the sawe pe =icipation

acreement that was forwarded to the City of Cleveland with

s
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the letter of February 27, 1374,
CEAIRMEN RIGLER: Eefore von mo™™z ©e ansthar

subiact, let ‘me ask another gquesiion.

In cennection with the 128 ¥
you are now constructing betwean CET and
Painesville, what service schadulss are
that interconnection?

TES WITNESS: They have znsrgency service. chort
term, linited term, maintenance ancd aconon’ iagerchonce.

We have also again indicaved that w2 will
provide any gervice we provida to the Citv of Zlavelund
to them which, of course, would include the “ransmisszion
service schedule and also fimm pewer. Anything they want
for a price.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: But there
tariffs governing the emergency, short
term, economy and maintenance?

THE WITNESS: Yes, they were £ilad with the
Federal Power Commission, together with
nc, I'm sorry, they havs not been filed v

They will be filed, because agein #hot zu’z
that we have to advise the Paedarzl Power Cemmisiion +hat
service will be taken within 30 or 60 davs bhafore we zan
file it. I think there iz a letter of mine in che file

£ille them with

and in the record to Mr. Poth, telling him to
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the Federal Power Ccmmission.
That is when I learned of this zvle =hat vou
can't file it until vou are raady o provida service under

them.
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CHAIRMAN RIGLER: You cen’*f Zile <ham wntil {he
irterconnection is compleate?

THE WITNESS: That is ccrrect,

CHAIRMAI! RIGLER: Thare is no dicsgraciani
betwaen Painesville and CEI with rszspact tc tiz “erws and

conditicns of thesa schedules?

TEE WITNESS: Mot of the zchedules,. tia il hew

one item to rusolve a3 to who is geing to zay Jer a liased
telephone line between Painesvill and our 3¢ contor
in Brecksville, Ohio. Ther2z is nro armwucnt 2lout thz che
or the other terme and conditione.

MR, SMITH: Thou2 schedules ara precise znd not
estimates?

THE WITNESS: They ars precl: e, The em2rgaacsy
schedule iz essentially the same type of seurvice wnd he

price as ordared by the Federal Power Commisesion as Clasg

gules

One emergency service to be providad to the City of Clevelind.

The short-tera and limitocd tezm schadulas ore
very similar to Class Two and Clase Th:rse service in the
Fedaral Pcwer Commisgion’s order, and it micht say that
they were the same type of schadules that ware in eff:ct
back in 1972, when we weire before the Tedarzl Pover Cramin:

The rates for those servicas, singe they waxe
originally submitted, have been increased in our ceatciacts

with Ohio Power and others. But they are precise as =3 the

ion.

v a—_——
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. rates that would ba chargad.

They have a limitad %orm, uhori-taxiy, hava a

Eah]

3 demand component and erergy compcenent ia then, Thue energy

is sssentially coe: nlus ten peaxcsent vith a {loor, or n.f &

MR. BUCAMANN: Mr., Smith, for weour informa:ion,
the agreenment is Staff Exhibi: 203, <“he note 3ays ths% is
the s;me as Staff BExhibit 140, That has attached ©o =%
all of the schadules.

10 You can sce it has the dollar asounis &nd

1 everything there.

\2 BY MR, RUCHMANN:

13 Q You €aid cne thing. You referred to your

s 80C Centaz. Spell it and tell us what it is.

. k Capital S, capital 0, capitai C zné it stands

for “Systems Cperation Centsr.?
o Q That is where ycu dispatch your svsienm Iroa

thezre?
13

A That is correct.

Q Is that why you have to have 2 telephone llue Zrcm

e

thera to Painesville?

~nN

1“
A That is right.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Lzt's Zake 15 minutes,

& B 8 B

| by

is purchases off of our system, it ig oozt plus Tilieea percant;

—

-
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¥ MR. SUCHMAITN: !

Q Mr., Bauser, just bafore ihs braak., I Lad gotien !
out the ianterconnextion acreemen’ wiith Paipecviils, and I neie|
that sach of the schedules hag zomathiag called 2 spazial
provision.

Ave vyou familiar with that provisica?

A Yes,

Q Is there a similar provizion ia vouvr s2ohedulss
for service to the City of Clevaliand?

A There is a similar provizicn. It is 3iffevent

in languzge, but the effeet is t¢he samz, legal effect.

Q What is the intenticn ©f the cexpany in including
that kind of prevision in its contracts? |
A It's essential to have such a provision in the |

contract to permit the adjustment of rates, follewing tne

procedures before the Federal Powar Comudssion or any othan
agency having jurisdiction, duvrinc the term of the constra t

cr the term of the schadule.

S —

This is required because of the co-called sierr:z

Mobile Doctrine.

Q What do you m2an by that?
A This is a court-developed docziine that if a

contract for service is subject to the jurizdiction of tha
Pederal Power Ccmmission, does not contain a proviscisna such

as this, just a straight te:m of a contract, one »arcy,
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pamely in this caze CEI could not unilaterally ¢o ko the
FPaderal Power Commissicn for 2 aiizuge in wihe ratey ov
any other provisions of the tariil.

Q Wa2ll, dnaes this provision mean chat vou caa
vnilaterally canczl the agresuent?

A No. Again this would be == raguirs tha z2pprova.
of the Federal Powsr Commissi~-n.

Q If you go to the Federal Powsr Coummiscion Zor a

change in rates, dc you hava to tz2ll ths City thet veou a2

gcing?
A Yes.
Q I ask you -- I show you what I believe is ia

evidence as Staff Exhibit 204, and ask yoa if the parallel
provision is not paragraph 7.0 on page 20, this being the
agreement with the City of Clevaland?

A This is a provision in the kody of the agraemant
itself. You will find that there is alzo z provicicn to

this effect in service schedul: A, which is attached to

i}
b
v
-
0
[ =)
=
-
LN
£
v
-
5

Exhibit, Staff Exhibit 204, and that iz pr
is on the first page of that cervice schadule.

Q Did any of the FPC orders to wiich vcu have
clready 2alluded refer to this kind of provisiou?

A Yez. The January ll order of che Federal Power
Commission refarred -- wait a minuce.

Would ycu read the quaestica back?
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(Whereupon, the reporter read :the paandiing
aquestion, az regussuad.)

THE WITRE8S: 2

(v
.
I
0
H
fl
!\l
w
' \ )
v
8
¢
(
'
{
o
..{

the Commission refervad specifically to a provisicn 1ike wids,

As I recall, thav cits the case.
BY MR, BUCHMANHN:
Q What kind of reference éo they nuke to this
kind of provizion?
B Let's get it out.
MR, WGIER: =BExcuse me. Is this in evidsnze?
THE WITNESS: Yes. It is the Jaauvary 11, 1973
order of the Federal Power Commission, which ls in evidence.
I'm not sure what the exhibit number is.
MR. VOGLER: That is what I waz aftar, the
exhibit number. Do vou know?
MR. SUCHMANN: I will check it for vou.
Apparently Applicant's BExhibit 21 (CBI).
MR. VOGLER: Thank vou.
THE WITHIZISS: The orxder begins discussing
this on page 7, towards the hottom under hte:is of the
&greem2nt. CEI asks that the permanznt interconaeccion
agreement run for a period of five vears from the %ima the
interconnection is first placed in =arvica, Cancellable

thereafter at any time on cne vear's notice by any party.
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Such a provision zpse2ars %o b2 reasonaie.

In setting a temm of fiva veors, oa thiz acuonewcsaz, i: iz

rot our iatent that the particc entar ints o ocatract with
the fixed rate for that term.
We have previously indicatad ovr digrleasurse with

the Mobile-Sierra rule, and cur iatent ¢o reguisra a
showing that a fixad rate coatract iz in the public iateracst.

In our view, the obisctivaz »f ragulation are
best achieved when rates may be adiustad Lo reficce changan
in cost conditions.

Recent experiznce indicates =hat such cost
conditions may not be accurately forssezn., Particulasly
for periods as long as five years, and then they cits United
Cas Fipaline Company vs. Mobhile Gas Secrvice Corpcraxion,

350 US 332, 1956.

FPC vs. Sierra Pacific Power Company, 332 'S 35¢,
and see, for example, Carolina Powar & Light Concany Opiaion
608, issued January 1972, and they cite Philad:lnhia
Electric Company, Docket E-77250, ord2r isenad Zuguss 31,

1972.

——
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BEY MR, BUCHMANII:
Q To your knowledge, ars ccatracstual provisions
such ag thece we hava bean referriag %o in the Painesvilloe

and City of Clavelapd contracis of CIT unicus o (2

EN No, they are not uniquz. Thac is uy unders:andirg,

I might say, specifically, thore is a provizica ipn ¢he D
Chio pover contract which is lebaled *Scucizl Provicions®

which beth AMP Ohio and the City of Clavalsnd subnittad to

us., We have modifisd graatliv that proviscion, but the affect

of that -~ they have a spaicial provision therzto, whisa s
to take care of the Sierra=Mobile Dectrins.

Q Wny did they submic that to vou?

A This, in both cases, they asked us te euta:
into an agreement similar to that that ANP-O and Caio Power

had entarad into.

Q this was, in efifect, their propesal?
A Yes,
Q when the Illuminating Cocmpany wadertcchk o randcor

the load transfer service to the City of Clewvaliand,. 4.4 it
condition or attempt teo condition %the rondisicn of #h. .-
g8fVice on any particular rate leval by vhich the City of
Cleveland could serve its customers?

A Na,

Q When the Illuminating Company staried o raadsr

or went into -- when the Illuminating Cempany undertock o

L ) ————

SO S S ———
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render 69 kY zerxvice %o the City of Clavaleond, 4id it
condition cor attempt to coaditica hat soivwice uson 21y

particular rate level which tha City cculd ox siould use tc
serve its own custcmers?

A No.

Q If asked you the sarce guastion aboui the 158 kv
service, what would your answer 22?

A The answer would also ba, no.

Q Now by rate level vou understood me :¢c msan the

rectail ratas that the City of CTlevelaund charges its om

custormers?
A That iz correct.
Q Going back over this, did the City of Clesv:land

contest the rate leval which the Illuminating Coapiny chasged

it from time to time for the lozd {ransfzr service?

A Yes.
Q What form did that ceontezt tale?
A In two forms. They contested the level of <he

rates for the load transfer service pricr to ilay 20
With regard o the ratchez clanuse, tha
energy charged and also billing constcant, plus also, as T

testified this morning or yesterday,. thav scntonted =

they said that Irom the load transfar bLill, bills £sr ssrvics

prior to that, an amount attributable to vhe 2xecisc - x

should be deducted , although the letter agrzemenis whkich

C e e o ———— -

P —

e —— - —— e S . S S o |
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became FPC Number 7 didn'i rf2r oo w27 or anoinar ¢
the cost incromants,

Then thay conessztad ha lLevel o dhe "ozd
transiar as, subsequant ao lay 32, 137%, in e:mx=ase
to the administration lar judgs’s initisl doocisien, A

in their appeal from the Commis~iacn’s dacizion Lo tle

of Appeais for the DC Cizculz,

2 Did you Ziniaa?

I was going to ask if anyv of these dispuats
still outstanding?

A . The Court of Appealis sustainad the Canmius
decision in cll respects, eucepi for the zatchat cicy:
for servica provided prior to May 1972, anc that was
remanded to the PFederzl Pcower Cammdssion,

Q flow pany dellars awvs iavoalved in that?

A Ch, $2006,000 sclely actiributabls Lo tiz ra

dispute. The tetal in dispute prior to Moy 20, iz $371,080

Q Of which the rztchat is part.

A The ratchaat is part. The e3cise tax.
2 Did the Cikty contesz the zates whinn

chargad it for the a9 XV zervice?

A The only provision == n¢; thay did

]

not, except they challenged both an cexezniion

challenged in their appeal to tha Clreuit Cour:,

The interest provisicnz providsd by the Federal Power

Commission in its order and also ithe P ordsr pomiteing

- wyell

legs
wWE

i

b shimdadd
ey e

cousrt

[
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to be included ae part of the cost, tho Orhlo groas

recaipts tax.

Q2 is that the sam2 thing as tiwe cxelse taoe?

A Yes, they ara the same.

Q Ars any of thosa disputes still poadiag?

A No. The FPC was sustained bv the Court of P

Appeals in these,

W ——
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Q What about the 128 XV service? UWas ther2

any dispute as to tha retzs Ioiwr thag?

A The sam2 as with regard %o the $3 .V zorxvice. Tha
interest provision and tihz axecisa tax beng iacludad as an

increment of cost,
Otherwise,; the City ¢f Clievsland did sot contest

theose rates.

Q Are those disputes now resolvad?

A Yae. The Cour:t of Apsceala for the Circuit
sustained the Federal Power Comaission.

Q Mr. dauszer, directing your attention to
Applicant's Dxhibit 135, which i3 your report letter of
May 11, 1976 to the FPC, using che informztion thers, can
you tall me what -- at least in the view of the Illuminating
Company == is the amount presaently owed by the City cif
Cleveland to the Illuminating Company?

A If you turn to pac=z 2, there i3 a summary of what

v
o
1
y

J

is owing at the present, or was owing as of ihs date of
report. $12,955,402.53, which 13 the total of _lectric
sexvice presently owad cor was cowing as of the Jdate ¢l ¢he
report for servicas over all chree tvpes 2if service.

I said owing as of the date of the report. I
was advised when I called my offica this moming that
wa had received a check cf $659,852.13 from the City of

Clevdand as payviaent on account for the service proviced
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2 I might say zbat the Lill for Mazch waa ovar 21 ,
3 nillicn, so the a3tiil naven?s ziid ue ¢one S320,000 for survile
f

“ during Marxch.

- —————

S CHAIRMAN RIGLIR: Yeou megeived & check?
|
6 THE WITNESS: Yes. !
7 As I undei:tand it, late yestcardcy 2Ztermoca. :
g BY MR. 3UCUMAITN:
9 Q Was it certificd?
10 | A No. I haven't szen thz chack.
1 | CHAIRMAI RIGLEZR: I was curious hecauvsa we hava
12 had a discussion abcut the vouchers which I belisve iiv.
13 Yart contended were a2ssantially the equivslent of a check.
14 In this instance they paid with a check?
15 THE WITNESS: Yes. And all of tiel:r payiients

16 have been by check.

IR UE———

17 BY MR. BUCHM4ANN: |
.

16 Q Would you take a wvoucher in payument for chis 5

19 + electricity? i

20 A NO.

21 Q Prom anybody?

22 A No.

23 CEAIRMAN RIGLZR: Gn the other hand, if ha had

(4.7

he hagi ==

24 a voucher and all he had %o do was wall: it ¢o

MR. BUCAMANN: I thought the svidencze was -retty
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clear that that isn't hiow the wvouchasrs work n the Jity
of Clavelzand.
BY MR. 3UCAMANN:
Q In that $12,955,008, an I corrsact that onl -
approximately $200,000 wrzlative to the zatchet is ths only

open matter?

A That is from CEI's ztandusint.
Q Mr. Hauser, I Lave nhad marzked ac Applicaat’s

Exhibit 140 (CEI) a cpe~pace graph headed "balances Cred
by City of Cleveland."”
{(The do<uwment refcerred to was
nmarked Apnlicants =2:hibitc 140
{CEI) fcr icdantifigation.)
THE YWITNESS: What anumbar was that?
BY MR. HUCHMAIMN :
Q 140.
Can you tell me what that is?

A Yes. This is @ grapnic reopreszntation of =ha arcunt.
of indebtedness cutstanding from February of 1970 ua%’l
April of 1976.

If you will, it graphicalily depicts a lot £ =h:
same information that is in Exhibit 1235,

Q I notice that from time to time zhe sccunuliated

balance decreases rather subitantially. I direct vous

attention, for example, to November 1971. Are you faailiar
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zn effort to get =oma suvitable arrangaxzaa-~a fer payuan

2 2 . o . & i S = 7a7%
prior to == durira the summar ond £all of 187i.

S . op rnme e < o e = R EL
This was just oricr %o a numbe:s of <illags

the City of Cleveland wivlh the Faderal Yover Comnissins

and, of course, with the hazrings that ba2gan carly in

1972, and contianuved throvgh aZpril =nd liarch.

Q I notica thore e another pig drsy in Augv:
- S |

Ie there anything spucial zbout what?

A Yes. e had even after the Falcral Tewar

Commission's orders that indicate the City was slov i;

paying, several things happencd in the curmzr oy 7

One, wa filed a woticn with the Fedar:-l ¥Pou

Commission to enforne its ordars kecause, zmonc uhhoar

thiags, the City was nct complyince with thorse orders

several respects,

Also, we had filed a == we had 3 pret=ial

(8

a

Common Pleas Court of Cuvahoga Cuuniy, congerning i

collections of those casss and it was indicuteda tho:
Court was going =
even though the parties ware still panding before the
Federal Power Commission.

Q I see you have anothoer drop in April of 7

“he

tc go ahead znd set those cases Zfor wrizl,

i

- .-

L P T — SV
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there any story to that?

A Yas. The Coomiaziocn’s oxder of Jpril 8, 1274,
which resulted from our filing in '72, ordered the Ciuwy,
among other things, to couply with its ordars in 2 nvober
of respects, but including pavmanc o CEI lov past duo
indebtedness and, as I rscall that order zeid i thay
didn't, CEI could terminate the asrvice But thes cxdar wil
speak for itaelf.

Q Mr, Hauser, you ha7e raferred o acsione ia tha

netions pafore the

w
(.Y
it
o

Court of Commwon Pleas and you refor:
FFC to ack the Comission to anforsa its orxdor.

Have you or anykondy =ls=2 takin any ostaer suieps
to == in an effort to ¢ollect thasa monies?

A Yes. Again in June of 1974, again the Cig¢y is
not paying. We filed another mcticn with the Pedaral Bowar
Commission which resulted in the Tedarz. Powaer Csmrizzion
filing a complaint in the Distrist Court fer the Diutrsizt
of Columbia tc enforce its order against the CLiv oFf
Cleveland.

We subsecuantly intervenc wara parmitciasd €o
intervene in that case before the Disztrict Court. Tha Cicv
has filed answers and that is where that cass stands.

We -- I mentioned two Commeon Plens Court cases
in Cuyahoga Commeon Pisas Court. One for sarvice pric: e ilav

30, and one for service subsaguent to May 20,

s ——————

e A —— S ——- e A S S sy B &\ SO
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Q 19722
A Yes.
ThosS2 ces2s are pandiag in the Cowss: ol Az eals

for Cuyahoga County.
Q Just for the racord, = ara2 a leong way fcna

home. I8 that tha county in which Claveland iz leocuked?

A Yes, it is.
Q Anything else?
A We, iz the civil antisrvsc casa that was filad agei

CEI in July of 1975, we filed a motion o anjcin the
City of Cleveland from continuing to take CII nroparty
services withcut cocmpensation.

The day of the hearing cn that motica, whiczh
I think was January 12, Mr. Davis, the thean-law diroctor,
handed us a check for $400,000 in partial rayment for service
during January.

Then they paid the remaindecr of the bill for
January service within the 45 days &s establichad by :he
Federal Power Commissicn.

They also paid the Tebruary bill within tha 4F
daya.

As I said earlier, now they hava paia a little
over half of the bill for lMarch.

Q Those payments other than the half of the bill

for March payment are reflected in the 12 million 97
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A That's correct.

The cother gteps, other action =hat we hove :takaa
wag to contest the application of the Chio gross
raceipts tax, to receipts from HMuni for service =rovi led
for the Tax Commisslionar who for two yoars held thab cho
Ohlo gross receipt tax was applicable o chore
receipts.

We than appealed that -- those decis ons for a
Board of Tax Appeals of Ohieo, which sustained ohe Tax
Commissioner's ruling that CEI 4id havs *o pay the ta: on
receipts from sales to Muni.

Then we appealed that to the Suprems Court
and the -~

e r——————— - c——
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Q The Suprems Court of Chio?
A Suprems Courxt of Chio whick h=ld tha-z wvar

no justifiable issue betuzen the State of ohio ~nd 2a
So, therefors. it did nmot hear the oppaal.

CHAIRMAN RIGLED: Y hava a cuaséion en the
graph, Applicanis 140,

Thera is a footnote by FPC, DockaerT-5233.

reiterred

Subject to refund. Is thzt the racche: elovos vau
to earlier?

THE WIYNESS: No, that i what we peiar to a3
the mini rate case eazly in 1975,

We filed with the Pzdaral Doz r Cormnlssien an

-

application to increase the load transfer rates from :zhe
15.2 level to our out-cf-pockat costs and the Commniss . on
permittad these rates toc go in upca one doy's Suspension,

subject to refund.
CHALRMAN RIGLZIR: What is tche wmazimun

amount cof the refund. assumiang hs City were comnlatel

Wl

successful. How would it affsect the value shown oo this

this grapa?

-~ -

THE WITNESS: Well, the subt-gf= pockat

L
LR L

were at around 30 mils, and the rate was 15.2 pTior ic that

-

and the billings for load transfer service -~ wall, the rata

was cnly in effect for two months, and T <hink the 2nsver is,

we were losing $100,000 a month, 50 if we Losa = wo woulé have

PRSP —



to make a refund of abont 206,007,
they didn’t pay us,; sc w= doa’'z om

CHAIRMAN RIGIZT: But, in othar

werc corplately succesgful,  <«he grpph would act Shia

any significant fashien?
THE WITNESS: That iz corrgect.
BY MR. BUCHMRANRN:

98 My, Hauser, in the last
19656, has the Illumina®ing Ccmpany
acquire tha Cleveland Municipal

A Not, it has not,

Q And we have had some

2 No, there wers a number of studies nzde !

on the possible acguisition of the Tight Plant
were studies or at least it was analyzed by
other han CEI. The queation »f the sals of Muni o
has been raised a number oi times in that ten-y
Q Can vou give ms examples of cihe
have raised the questicn?
A That was considered in =~ by f£eollow-up comuitis:
of the Citizens Laague. It was also ccngideved by uwh2 City

Planning Commissicn staff., It was considered in the -- in vhat
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]
arl U3} Q Was it aver advocatad by & caadidats Zox
|
!

PR T T g Sad N ol i on by $ S
2 ;! mayor as par: of ais plat’om: ;
!
o A fas, Moyory ShtoRes. in Do eanmuign, 2ovoeatad i
!
{ ]
: !
o T A Y ] : : - e e T - e & ot “ e % |
che sale of the Munieipal Lioh: Plani to Jmc., o~ nwmdkar

of othar political figures ia Tleveland havae 2 wiz: o

2 : : ™ ] S R -
time, as part of their cwmspaicn, zaid we chouldn’s 2271

&

7 ‘ Muni Light to C=T.
3 | I menticned earlisr tiat a numbexr of that took
2 the position that thay sihiould not incoraonpast wich (3.
10 This has bsen a subject, sscurzont Auring chlovs vosrs. i
1" Q Has it ever besen guggest:d that tha Cisy ¢f
Claveland acguire CZI?

13 A Ch, ves.

14 Q When was the mcst recent such ccourrenca?
15 A The most receat was oa M=y 10,

i
|
i
16 Q Of what year? !
Of 1575, :

%
>4

18 Q Just a couple of wiaks acc? ,
A Yes. The council president, Forkss, had s:nticned

20“& this on the prior Friday, but on May 1Cth hz hels

Zlﬁ‘ press conference at City Hall, in which he anaovnc 3 4 ;

proposal and a program that the City of Claevalind oogiirs

Ir CEI within the corporata limits of ths City =hrouch t.e

-~

(i

22
23
24 formation of a City Power Authority which weuld to
25 acquire CEI and the Muanicipal Light Plant faellitiss
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through the exarcise of the powers of eniaen: domain

as providad in =he Chio Constizutiosn, irciclie 18, Sszctions

4 and 17.
He w2nt into scme datail at thiz oracs conference
and did hand out a press releass whick I am looking at.

At the same tinme he anaounced othar -- in effacs:,
think he said they were declaring war on C32XI. The acjuizi-
tion of the plant.

They wer=2 also going to investigais the reaies
of CEI and he introducsd that night and pascadé a resclutiza
of council tc do this arnd, in Zaci,thare is a heavine goiag

on right now befcre the Utilities Committes of Couneil.

Q With respect to vhat?
A With respect to CBEI rates, as o whethar cr nce

they should be reducad.

He has followed up with a campaign supperting
this proposal to take over CEXI. The council <icui cut a full
page ad, Wednesday, May 1i?, issuc of the Plain Dealor, I
think this is of our package.

MR. VOGLER: What council?

THE WITNESS: The Council of the City of
Cleveland.

MR. SHITH: The elected City Council?

MR. BUCHMANM: Yes, sir. We will mar]

5 4
b )G AP

(Al

If your Honor please, I have maried as Appolican='s

-

. ——— . ————

- —— ——— s < ——
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Exhibit 141 (CEI} and we are briaging in copins tigh
away, a full page ad £frem taa Plain Dealer, a newaoparar of
ceneral circnlation in Cuyahogza County, f£from May 19, 13576,

page 17-R.

{"ha dccument =aferrzd £o wa

-

mexked Appiicant’s Zxtibit
(CEI) for id=ncification.)
BY MR. BUCHMAWN:
Q Is that the advertisement %o which von have

just been refarring, Mr. Haouses?

A Yes, it is.
MR, SMiITH: This is au ad by the individazl
members of the City Council, or this iz an ad purcuart

-
[
)

to a resoluticn and official act of the City Counc
THE WITNESS: As I urderstand it, thiz iz an aid
of the City Council, paid for by the Council, fellowiug

up Mrs. Stokes' announcement --

L]
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BY #MR. BUCHMANN:
Q Mr, Stckes.
A Mr. Fozbes® announcameat of May 10,
MR, SMITH: Ara you coing %o si&y on this for a
little while?
MR, BUCHMAMII: Y wasn®t going teo spend nmorae timn

on this at all.
MR, SMITH: Do you think they could co that!
THE WITNESS: Yezs, I raferred to Article 1C =
MR, SMITH: I meant acguire the Jacilitices
of CEI, condemn the facilitios of CZEI?
THE WITNESS: The constituticanal oroviecion
so authorizes a mumicipality to do so.

MR, SMITH: How about those featurees of C3I

generaticn and transmission within the City whiecn cox
employed in their businass outsids thz City?

THE WITNESS: They could =~ the
constitutiocnal provisicn, I think, would pernmit them :n =-
or authorize them to do so. It'would also auntherize thenm
to acguire property otside of the City of Cliaveland .or
service within and without,

Thera is another constituticnal provisicn aat
limits an Chio municipality to =ervice cutside of it

boundaries of 50 percent of service within.

MR, BUCHMANN: If your Honor, please, I would u.u

this:

- ————
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This is a very comzilcated subiast

has been burst upon us in the last few wasks., I wou

b2

not want inforanca in the reccrd that we would assvul

o»

ce |
willingly in something of thias sort. f
I would sugpect thare wonld be litication.
MR. VOGLER: May I inguixe, the names at ¢t e Lottom.i
is that _.the entire Council?

- MR, BUCHMANN: You bet.

MR. VOGLER: There are 33 wards? |
THE WITNESS: Right. !
CHATRMAN RIGLER: Is the proposzal that zhe Cicv ;
acquire the distribution system, but not any part of .ts ;
production facilitise, or is there a precposal thatc geaerasion -L
THE WITNESS: 3Both generatiocn and the dist-ibuwion j
facilities. i

BY MR. BUCHMANN:

)

Q CEI does have generation within the olvwv ilimits

of the City of Cleveland; does it not?
A Yes, our Lzkeshore Plant i3 locatad within the

City of Cleveland.

Q Do ycu know whether the Laksshorz Flan%, p.us
the generating facilities of the Cleveland liunicipal Zlec:tsic

Light Plant would be sufficient to render elactric za-vice

to all of the citizens of the City of Cleveland?

A No, they will not be.
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Q You . were saying theve was a heariag o2ing cn
today at Cleveland City Counc De2a OB hnve a c¢eneral

rate cage pending?

- Yes, before the Public Jtilities Commdssicn of
Chio.

Q when @o hearinas bzgin in that?

A They begin this Thureday.

Q wherain in Clevaeland?

A City Council Charbers.

BY MR, BUCIMANN:
Q I1'm going to mark, if the Exeminer pleaue

o 1
A

as Applicants Exhibit 142, a lstéar dated Dacembe:
1974, from Mr. Jan .Xura, J=a=-n I=-u-r-a, of CEI Lo

Mr. Labas, L-a~b-a-s of the City.

(vheraupen, the docum:int "aferved

to was marked ippligcants Ehic Lit
: Exhibit 142, for idantilicaticn.)

at 113,

(V)

4R, 3UCHEMANN: As Apnlicants Exhic
a letter of January 3, 1975, from Mr. Hausarz to

Mr. Goldberg.

to was marked Applicants BxhiDZ

143 (CEI) feor idantificution.)

MR, BUCHMANN: As Arcligantc Bihibit 144, a lstter

of January 22, 1975, from Mr. Hauser to several parsaons,

thg first name: DbHeing Mr. Coldberg.

{¥hereupcn, the dacwment refsrrad

2
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The docuwent refarred

to was marckad Applicants
Cxhibit idd (CEX) for
icentiiicaticn.)

CHAIFMAN RIGLA®: Szop thero.

— e —

—
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MR. BUCHMANN:

I heve marked o3 Appiicani s

Exhibit 145 a letter fiom My, Haxr:t to Mr., Hausar, daiaé

January 23. 1375,

(Tha dccunent rafernic to wasg

{CxiY) for idantification.)

MR, CHARNO:

Can w2 go back and identify thase
MR, BUCHMANN: We will gc off th? racord,
(Discussicn off th2 record.)
MR. BUCHMANN: I have marked as Applicance’s
Exhibit 146 a letter ¢f January 27, 1973, Hauper =0 :are.
(The cdocurans velfzryad L0 vas
marked Apnlicance Z:libiy 146
(CEI) for identification.)
MR, BUCEMENN: As Applicant's Exhibkit 147 2
letter of January 23, 1975, Hart +¢ Esusar.
(The documant =efarrar o0 was
marked arplicants Zxhibit .47
(CEXI) for idontification.)
MR, BUCHMANW: As Applicant's Zhibic -~
MR, HIELMFELT: May I have & monent, nleaio?
MR. 3CCIMANN: Sure.

Applicant's Exhibit 148, a letter of Felniary

24, '75, Hauser to Coldberg.

marxed Ap2licanis Exhibit 145

|
|

- ——— - ——————————————— . ——. S~ ———— - —— e — . . A——
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(The dccument refarrcc to was

nmarksd Applisant's IZxiiibit 148

| o

N
iw

(CEL) for idantification.)
MR, BUCHMAMNN: A Applicant's 2xhibic 149, 2
letcer of rebruary 27, 19875, Hauser to Zoldbexg.
(Tha documant refermad to was
marked Npplicant’s Ixhibit 149
(CE1) for idenuification.}
MR, BUCHMANN: As Appiicant's Zxhibit 153, lettar
c¢f March iC, 1975, Geldberg to llaus=ar,)
{The éocumant referrad teo was
mariked Aprnlicant's Eraibic 150
(CEI) for identification.)
MR. BUCHMANN: As Applicont's Zxhibic 131, a
letter of March 21, 1975, Hauser to CGoldbors.
(The dccument referred to was
sarked Applicant's 3 1ibit 151
(CEI) for identificac..on,)
MR. BUCHMANN: As Applicant's Zxhibit 132, a lotter
of March 26, 1975, Hauser to Coldberg.
(The documant refarr:c to was
marked Appiicant's T:aibit 152
(CEI) for identification.)
MR, BUCIMANN: As Applicant's Exhinit 153, a

letter of April 8, 1975, Goldberg to Haus2r.
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MR, BUCHMAMNN:

letter of April 14, 1975,

MR, BUCHBMANN:

letter of April 21, 1975,

MR. BUCHMANN:

letter of April 24, 1973,

MR. BUCHMANN:

157 a letter of April 24,

1¢,633

{Tha docunaat r2iexriac to was
mariked Applilcant's 2xhibit 1S53
(CEI} for iclentiiication.)

As Applicant's Exhibix 134, a

Hauser tc Colébar
{Tha docwnant refszred to was
marked Appliecznt's Z:naibic 154
(CeI) for icentifiecsation.)

As Applicant's Zxuibit 133, a

Goldberg o Hausor,
(The documant referrsc to was
marked RAppiicant's Zthibic 1585
(CeI) fer idencification.)

As Applicant'z Exhibit 15¢, a

Hauser to Goldkerg.

{The docum=znt referrazc to wais

marked Applilcant's Dxhiibit 156

(CEX) for identification.)
FPinally, 2s Appiicant’s Zxiibit

1975, Bauser to a series of

pecple, the first name being Mr. Charno.

(Th2a documeat ralzrved to 4ue
marked 2pplicant's Exaibit 157

(CEI) for icentification.)

'
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BY MR, BUCHMANN:
Q Mr. Bauser, do you have ccpies ¢l thoeae

latters with vou or pefors you?

A Yeu, I do.

Q You ars familiar with them, aren't vou?

A Yes, I am.

Q Mr. Hauser, we have previously been incroducing

correspondence, a series of amhibitz, Depariment of Justica
131, Applicant's Exhibits §3 threough 67, 6%, 70, anrd
Department Exhibit 315.
I am civing you those in chreonologicsl ordar.
Do Exhibitsz 142 through 157, inclusive, plus
the others to which I have referred ccnstitate che wrole
range of the correspondence cencerming the intercenne stiorn
agreementc or substantially all of it?
A Substantially all of it.
Q These documents that you havs now before

you illustrate the negetiation you have described genarallr

beforehand?
A That's correct.
Q Is there any particular items in here you wish

to bring to our attention?
A Well, I notice on the first one when I %ercified
earlier that the cost of this cemporary 135 vas 0770,(70,

this letter saya it was $50,000.

— s — > —— T S ——— ——

———e
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Q That is Exhibit 1427
A 142,
I will rely cn My, Jancura.
Q I note on Exhibit 144, tharn iz 2 mafazrernce to
the report cf the Public Utilizies Commitie:z of the City

Council. Is that the decument w2 have pravionsly mar-ed

o ——— - ——— ———_ . ——— . s —_ " ——————— - —————E

as Applicant's Exhibit 1352

A Yes. ;

Q Pinally, I notice that Exhibit 157 enclezt 3 an
agreement with it. That is the letter that goes to z nunter |
of peopla? '

A That's right.

Q What is that agreement to which refaorenc: is made?

A That is the interconnection agrecment bastwz2en the

Cleveland Electric Illuminating Company and the City, of

Cleveland of April 17, 1975, which has been filed by che i
Faderal Power Commissiocn. E
That agreement, I helieva, was algn e-
Q Staff Exhibit 204?
A Okay.
MR. BUCHMANN: I move the admizsion of Azrlicen:'s |

Fxhibits 137 through 156, incinsive,

-

MR, CHARRC: Could we incuire as to the purpcse
for which the newspaper clipping and Exhibiv 132 a-: 2ing

offered?
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BY MR, BUCEMANN:

Q Mz, Hauser, lcoking aw Exhilbit 152 und
second paragraph on the Zirat snca of that sof2xenes to tha
article in last night's Press -- Praess. by the wav, is
the evening Claveland newspaper?

A That's correct.

Q Is the article to which you refer in vour lettur

the clipping which is attached to Exhibit 1527
A Yes,
Q S0 it is complete.

CHAIRMAN RICLER: IMr. Buchmann, I notice that
almost all of my copies of the 150 zerius have a2 stup at
the bottom which indicates thev arve Defendants Exhinic
CEI and that is followad by a aumber.

I take it we are to lLgnore those stamps?

MR. BUCHM:JIN: Yeg, sir. I don't think tlay aie
much evidential valua., Where were those exhibits frem?

THE WITNESS: You can ignere them. Thes: exihibit
numbers were filed as exhibits to pleadings that wore filed
in the civil antitrust case in the Diztrict Court in
Clevzland.

It was easy to find these documants tharsz.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: We will disrevard the stamps.

MR, CHARNO: Could we further ask for <o

documents which have been omitted from this —eries o

——— o — > —— v—— -
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correspondance since it is the purport of couniclis cunstion
to the witness that ha2 is producine a complated zaries of

~orrespendance and that is the reason tha docowronts wre

t2ing moved in?

The witness respondad these are substanti: lly
all, burt I assume not all of the documents in thaet series.

I think it would ke appropricte to exanmine the
cmitted documents to see if thay give cbjzeiion Lo any of
the documents in the series.

MR. BUCHMANN: I started putting thers documencs
in, in the cross-exanination of s, Hart. Out of 25 or more
letters in the series, the Dapartment of Justiece intioduced
only two.

As far as I know, there ig nothing omiztec fron
the series.

THE WITNESE: As far as I know, and vhan ¥
responded bafore, you gav: exhibit numbers, and vou !ncw
I coilén't tie up the exhibit numbers with 2 specific
document. If I could -- that is why I had a smal
qualification.

MR. BUCHM/NN: I do have on my affer one cavsan
when I move these documeats in. I do not wish to 22
understood as offering Applicant's Exhibit 142 7or
the truth of the facts stated therein. That iz the CLity

tw Council letter.

. e —— - s —————— o ——— -+ — " ——— -

L ———
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CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Yocu weould meve 137 through 123
into evidence at this tine?

MR, BUCHMANN: That's right.

MR, HJELMFELT: So far I haven't been 2ble to lozate

all of these exhibits. I would like to cefer skiect ons
until after the lunch break.

MR, BUCHMANN: I have no objecticn to tha:.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: 2ll ricght.

MR, BUCHMANN: I think I may be done.

CHAIRMAN RICLER: In case .t was not clear on the
record, the objection to the Department of Justize relating
to the completion of the series is overruled.

Referring to Exthibit 14, the newspaper article,
I notice thers is a2 guctation from what iz related tc 2
CEI interoffice memorandum.

Is that an exhibit in these precceedings?

MR. BUCHMANN: Scmebody has to give me a copy aof
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MR, HJELMTELT: ¥nat was the quostion?

asked whether the inzeoffice
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CHAIRIAN FIGLER:
memorandum of CBI. which i3 meifarised %o o guosked Lua che
newspaper article, is an exhibit in thesc proczedinge,

MR, BUCHMANN: I Lava no ilaa,

MR. HIBILMFELT: X belleve 3¢ i5, LOut I euan’t
tell you which number rignt nc-,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Could scowebody check on +hat,
please.

MR, CHARNO: That iz Dxhibit DU=331, and :zhst
quotation would appear on page four of thui exhibis,

BY MR. BUCHMANN:

Q Mr, Hauser, I show you what has r2en previously
marked for identificacicn, Anplicanis Erxhibit 26 (C.T)
which, for everybody's information, is &« draf+% ¢ e latter
dated July 6, 1971; are vou familiar with tihat docunsae?

Do yvou have it?

A I have this., I was lcoking for soncthing :lse.

Q Are you familiar with that document, dpplirants
262

A Yes, I am. I prepared it,

Q What is it?
A This is a draft of a letter aorecment “hut I

thought accurately covered tantative agrecrants ¢hat 2 hed

reached with the City of Cleweland rapresontatives, ¢ :hsequent

PR ————



to cne of the meetings wi
and this was presenuzd !
on July §, which was covared in
that has beenintroducad incn tha
Q Department cf Justiae
A I will take your word I
Justice 6. I was trying tc lcok for hat ia m2 pile

before.

Q In any event, is tha Applicant 26 that X puvt before |

you,in fact, the docunant discuzsed with ['r., Hincheo?
A That is corract.

MR, BUCHMAIWN: I move Applican:c Exhibitc 25 ints

MR. VOGLER: The Staff weuld liks to <hjaci.
It is obviously incomplet2, I: ends on pacs
6. Is there anything mors to it? Was it rver zent?
THE WITNESS: t was deliverzsd ¢ the
representatives of the City of Clavelaznd 58 r
Mr. Rinchee's msmorandum c¢f that mesting an tho

It was handed to them. This was a2 arafe waich

we ‘hoped would ba the basis for discussica z: tha:

neeting.
MR. VOGLER: IS thexrs a rensen It
just ending at the botteom oi page 6§ with no signacure.

THE WITHESS: It was cnly a druis, Mr, Veclaer.
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It was not iatend:f %o be somwplata, I
preparad it.
BY MR, BUCEMAMI:
2 Thezra wasan’s anyti:ing more to i%4, wos thurs?
A No.
MR. VCGLER: VWa2#¢ there anvthing sthscou:nt %o

this, was thers ever a final pleading cr letter?

THE WITHESS: Not follewing up» “his. Thezu

were other letters, but not a finel letter cevering ¢u=

same == all of the sama subject mattar thut vas cecatiined

heresin.

As you will recall, Mr. Hiichze had & dirforents
idea of what transpired at that meeting
BY MR. BUCHIMNN:

Q Different from whom?

A From mine and Mr. Howlav®s, Thera was a l:ttor
following that meeting of Mr, Howley®s, in which i-
stzted our understanding of the meeting.

MR, VOGLER: Staf:f would cbijecit on .o basis of
incompleteness.
- MR. BUCHMANN: Ee Just testifizd i waf-c;xplcte;
CHAIRMAN RIGLER; Overruled.

We will admit Applicants Exhibit 26.

- T ta (G~ SO o
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bwé ! (Whareupen,; t:e documant
2 previously naviad Asniicani
3 Bxhibic 28 (CBI) foz
41 idantificetion, was zneaived
!
5 in evidancs.)
6 MR, BUCHMAMN: I have mariied as Roplicants

7 || Exhibit 158 a letter frem Mr. Howley te Mr, "hiting, 1

e H' latter dated January 15, 1575,

9 (The dcecurert refervel te
‘0 waz marked Applicrats

1 Exhibit (CET) 158 fo:

2 identification,)

13 THE WITNESS: Vhat was the exhikit nuzbars?

14 BY MR, BUCHMANN:

15 e 158.

16 A I have it,.

17 Q Here too, we can ignore =-

18 MR. VOGLIR: 3Staff doesn’t have it.

19 MR. MBLVIN BERGER: Walt a ninute.

20 MR. VOGLER: The Exhibits werz given to us out

21 of ‘ squence and we are having difficulty leccating ¢

. ES22 23

|
i
|
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BY MR. BUCHMANN:

Q Mr. Hauser, on this exkbibii, ag well az

-

on the previocus ones we can ignorn the sticiar dowun Ia th:

lowver right-hand corner, can't wa?

A Yes, we can.

Q Are you familiar with this letta:?

A Yes.

Q What is it?

A This is a lettar from Mr. Howlay Lo MNr.

Whiting following up on a meeting that we had with
representatives of the City on Decenber 13, requesting
them to tell us how they were going to ccaz up with ihe
money that would be required to fulfill their finan-‘al
obligations if they participated in thz nioclear un s
in view cf their past paymaat record, and indeltednssa.
Q Did you ever get an answer to that questira?
A No.
MR. BUCHMANN: Thank you, Mr. Ilauser.
I have nothing further.
I want to move that one into evidance.
MR, CHEARNO: We obiact. Our r:cords indicate

it is in evidence as DJ 150.

MR. BUCHMANN: Oh, I apolegizz. It is DJ 190.

MR, CHARNO: Right.

MR. BUCHMANN: Okay.

et .

e . Sy Sl DS A g S A s

L ——
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CHAIRMAN RIGLER: That concludzs yovry sxanination?
MR, BUCHMAMN: I con't want ve huxdern Lle record.

I will withdraw 158, because it iz in avideae2 a3 i 190.
That concludas ny examination oS Mr. Hauaor,
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: My, Reynelds?

CROSS-EXAMINATICE

-

BY MR. PREYNOLDS:
Q Mr. Hauvser, vou gave scme ta2stimony restarday,
I believe, in connection with the length of %ima it .20k
to implement the load trzrasfer.
Do you racall that?
A Yes.

Q And I believe you indicated that rzcorus wer

W

kept as to that lapse in time both by vourself and . the
City of Cleveland; is that correci?

A That's right.

Q Your testimony on that mattar was that tao
outages ware in the area of a2 minute, somitimes lezs, and

sometimes a few seconds nore.

What was the basis for that tezcimonv?
A Both == well, my sarsonal kneilzdgs on 1

current basis concerning such things and in pazc on2 of the
records I referred to is Exhibit 134,
In addition, in the discovery sroczss, ch. City

of Cleveland turned over to us what I thiix wnz~ cal.ad

. e - ————
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monthly outage rapcrte end I szked wi:at :tw2e roporu:
92 analyzed and reviawed for m2, and rhis was done,

Q Was it on the basiz cf vour aniiveis of &l o
City's record that you wera able %o state caat the
outages were in the zarea of a minuta?

A In part.

This analysis confirmed what m’ ersonal

knowledge of the transactions as thay wer: ccenrring

The analysis of their reccrds zeoafirmsd Llat

knowledge.

Q Is that analyveis available?
Yes, I have it richt here.
Could I sece it?
Yes.

Is this the conly copy vou have of this?

> o » O ¥

Yes.

MR. REYNOLDS: Mr. Chairman, mivhe we ougl

"

£or lunch and I can get some copies run of ziais. 7w

W

all look at it.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Ilow much exzaiination will

MR. REYNOLDS: There are ong o.° two other
questions, but if we break, I may ba able to slimin:ita
then and be very brief coming hack afterw:zis.

CIAIRMAN RIGLER: Off the reco:rd.

wara.

- - ——— S —— - — S——.

to break
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(Dizcuscion off tha2 rescord.)

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: %e will core hachk at 2L

(Wharaupon, at 12:585 p.i,, the hearing
was recessed, o reccnvon2 at 1:53 p.m.,

this same <avy.)
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hereupon,
DONALD HATSER

resumed the stand and, having been previcucly duly 3 2:n,
was examined and testified further as follocus:

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Shall we estart wich the motlen
to admit Applicant's Zxhibitg 137 «hrough 1572

Cther than the Justice Department okhijeciicn Lo
the possible lack of list of complete fils, is thers an
other objection?

i MR. VOGLER: I didn't hear what vou said, sir.

CHAIPMAN RIGLER: I was addreszing the :oion
to admit Applicant's Exhibits 1237 Zhrough 157 and I
wondered if there were any other objecctions?

MR. VOGLER: Other than the Degpartment'c?

. — - — e ——— . . |

e — - ———
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CHAIRIIAN RIGLZER:

the file may be incempleta,

The Dapartuent Jbjscta

MR. VOGLERs Ragarding tie sagu ace of

axhibits. The 82aff doias in

to the advertisement, If it .

that, And wo incnaizrs ¢

of fact, what is it put in for?

I take it von put

3¢ in o ghoy that the

C.ouncii advertised such and ne ore.

MR, BUCHMITN: The

to this, and I offered it at

to chow that the Council tock

the Council said i{a wrus,
MR, HJELMFELT: T
of relevancy.
MR, VCGLER: I do

CHAIRMAN RICLERN:

Witnags tsacifiad as

that point, I offer i

tha ad an4d ..ot thet v

objact to 14. on the grcand

too.

The objactigciies are ove

ané wve will receivs 137 through 157 intec eaevidene:

{¥herauvpon, =h2e docun

pravicusly rarcked

Applicants Erhibits
137 throuch 157 for
identificatica, wors

in @videnc:, )

srale

arts

(€ =1)

o

e =t RTE——— Spp———
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: 1 MR, RETUOLRS: I would like &c
b2
2 mark as Applicants Exhibi: 185, a decuwrsnie zeaisialac 26
: 3 f Pagas, each of which ig in chart form and azik vou )i, Hauser !
¢ 4 || whether that documencis the one which you ralfexed ¢ just
: 5 prior to the break as econtaining =iz aral 'si3 of zhe receris
6 ef the Municipal Light Plant, regatding <he mamter of cutages
7 on the load transfer.
a THE WITNESS: That is correct.
9 (Wheravzon . the doacuiait
10 referred o was marh:
i Appliconts Exhibite 1350
E25 i2 for identigficatica.)
13 CROSC~EXAMINIATYCON {Ceattad)
14 BY MR, REYNOLDS:
15 Q Could you go across the top of the paoo an:
6 explain each of the columns to re briafly? Lecokiag a: pass
7 1.
18 A Let’s taka the second item. The first colurn
19 is date, 1-6-71. The cutage under the ecoluta oukags, that
20 || Was Clinton Substation.
: 2t ‘z The municipal systen. By the way, CZ7 siss has
' 2 Il @ Clinton Substation. The cause of tha Sutice wus, au it says,
23 to effact a load transfar swicch,
2 ' In this case, if vou look o =ha sacond <~].an
o ffrom CEI to MELP. The first tima of the ocu:age waz 1.:33 a.m,
and duration, the next column ovar is one minue » 2nd <hen

Oy U —

B S—————
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® 3
! the next column, langeh oFf #ima Bo 2fiact 4 lowd wr-nsfer, |
2
- the tirs of 12:02 a.m., cime 2n, 12:04.
3
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25

e

As I indirmatad haforn, it war a sransicr ‘ron
CEXI to MELP. There was no antyy in ¢he Cisy's mensr s as
t0 how many customars were affectuad as there iz In o anac-

tion with a number of tham. Tahle iz ne: only outazan

through these, thers are cortain other cuviages ralc - 'Tad 0.
Takse the first item., Thare wea 11 XV munleipal

-

feeder tripped off. The cause waz bacause of 2 ble'r: gplice.
Outage firgt occurrad at 12:5C a.m. 2And hen
the duration, there wvas no actry, of course, under ¢ .2

length of time to effect a lcad tramsiz: bhogcause taan

wasn't inveolved.

[ &}
b

Thare was no diraciicn of transisr, of course,
and then the last column, ncne, this wac the entry i the
repocrts that the basic dcta was taken Zreom.

I would guess when that tripped off, arotiar
feeder took care of the load so that no custoners uole
affacted in that period.

Q Looking at the fitth column, is the 1/4 a d
the 1/5 that follcw the time Jeriod ztatad in that perisd
representative of the date?

A Yes. That would be January <, 1371, and
Janvary 5 of 1971.

Q Now, I will mark as Applicantc's EZxhibic 1.0 fox

identification what is labeled & major cvtage raport of the

- ————————— e - . M S ——
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Division of Ligk: & Power Zfeor 1L971.

MR. REYNOIDS: Lat me show this to counszel.
MR, CHARNO: 1Is the purpos2 in ilentifving

this to give an example of the materials?

MR. REYNOLDOS: Rigat. I wanc to ask if tais iz the|

backup for it.

MR. VOGLER: Do we hava a cory of thig?

MR. REYNOLDS: I only have cne copy. I have
no problaem making it available to vou if the City harn's
already done =m0, a fyll set.

MR. VOGLER: I <don’'t balieve tae City hes

MR. HJELMFELT: The City has rade no ogcasion 4o

make a copy available to the Staff.

MR. VOGLER: We don't have a copv aveilzbdle at
staff.
BY MR, REYNOLDS:
Q Mr. Hauser, lat me show you what I aave m: vked

for identification as Applicant's Exhibilt 160, and a:: 7

that is the report which serves as the bazlwp for the

information that you just referred to in Applicen:t’s 1597
A This is part of the backup for tiuis rerort.

If you will refer to page ! of noonlicaent's

-~

—— —
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Q And that was ~-=
A It took some work Lefore that, of cours:, hut

this came into being, as I say, in the lost weal:

(%)
W
O
<

davs.
Q It was prepared vnder vour direction?
A Yes.
MR. REYNCLDS: I move Applicant's Exhib.t 159
into evidence.
CHAIRMAN RIGLZR: Hearinrg ao cbizeclion., . will

receive 156,

(The document proviosn ly marked |

Applicant‘s BExhibi: 239 ‘or
identification, wa: receired
in evidznce.)

MR. REYNILDS: I doa't have an{thiug_fUhtiar ax

cew

this cime.
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What do vou wvant ug &t (o wiuh

i60?

MR. REYNOLDS: At the momen I would suniit we fus

leave it marked for identification. Thor: are awalery of

fu

these documents which were used as backuz. I thz 7 her
parties wish to -~

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Do you want zo0 offer ;.= or
withdraw it?

MR. REYNOLDS: I will for the amitent la:ve it

- — T —————

- ——— T T
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1 marked for identification as Fxhibit 18&C.

2 Would the Board like copias?

w
v
~

. 2 CHAIRMAN RIGLE®: The 20ard waats copias -

4! exhibits, ves.

1
-

< MR. REYNOLDS: I don't have ccoizs now, D &
. will make them available.
7 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr. Charno.

end26 e

10
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' MR, CEARNC: This would probabl; b2 an a3 oprinte
327 !
bwl 2 { peint to nota that we recuastad the Ddacd.usr walaviz Zox

- E? Applicants Exhibits 134 eand 157, and Applizcnes hare congeatod

4 te provide thoua,

5 BY MR. CHARIGC:

6 Q My, Hauvser, did you testilfy thz2i prioxr D> vour

- { present posticn with C2I you wers cornera e solici:x

a r from 1972 until 1975?

o A That is ceorrxect,

10 Q Could you dascribz the duliez £ that

' % poecition?

(2 lh A Thaey were essentially the sam2 a3 my éuiiles as

'3 general attorney.

- Q And to whem did vou report at has timz”

- A To Lee C. Howley, Vica~Preoida .t and Gz 3 al

Counsel.

16

- Q And to what extent, if aiy, dld our dur:iicu

- intolve the applications made to iae Nucl:2a:r iewul oy

® Commissicn or the iaformation furnished > tha Cox L:igion

28 under these applications? '

4s A This would be under ny respensipility, 3 well,

28 Qo Did you testify you were managing attor .t of

CEI from 1264 to '72?
23
A Yes.
24 |l
ae , Q And would your duties have bean corparzi it to thosze |




el

21

8

25

&z corporate sclicitor?
i Z had
had as corporac2 soliaiter

[lacw"

uring tha

legal departmenc, I alac had roporting ¢o oo ths <l.ad

nng A

pariod I was

e A R Fak] it | hckaaaia e o : o g
Caft Jame QuUTLAs a0 NENZCLAL avieTt

gection and the rsal property zection,

- L R - ot ote s T
Ranagliz ACTLO N

Q And to whom did vou report ar nanaging o=t

A Lea C, Houwley, Vice=Prasidznt ud Cenexr: |
Counsel, ’

Q Are any of the pcsivion you hara held doud
as pesitions of officers with CEI?

A No, they arzs not.

Q Did you prepara or raview the answirs 4o o
sc~called 20 qguesticns propoundad by %ho
Attorney Gensral with regpach te aay »f =:2 applic: -
which ars the subject of thic nroczading?

A Yes.

Q With respact to 21l or less tham all?

A I can recall, cercvainly, the Parry appl:

I am faixly certain of the Parry

recall PDavis-Besse 2 and 3. And I'm alsc ot sure ;.

Beaver valley 2.

In any evant, some cne in rapoattiag oo i

would be responsiblie in-houze

ansvers, of course, with tha zssistance ..

-

aprlicazicns., I

Or D2Jdavia-3Sasse 1.

for preparing thesze

wuvside

w

a8 L
CINTy
f =
s

axney’?

MaETIN

2

) #82

scunsel,

R -

———
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18

s well.

-0 Am I eccrrect tnat you caan't raalil with zes

| 38

to tha Davis=-Ez2sss 1 and Lavis-3esse nl 3, OoX wis

it only Davis-Bessa 1 tha: vou can’t rmecall?

A I can’t rocall with ragaxé to eilthcer onz ¢ 2

chem. And the portions that == weall, €thut is Che be

that I can recall at the mownent.

2t
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arl

(5]

9

20

2i

24

25

Q Do you know wh=ihcr vou
@ither of those ae%ts of anavwesrs tc :the
:he Davis-Besse 1, and Davig-I2sce 2 a
anplicaticans?

A I can't recall.

Q Yesterday vou tastified that

e

L6 D

o

aad

F’.Erf)z'

the Municipal System, cffering incerconncciion cn 2

occasions,

Would yocu nave bzen referriang =c Mr. Lin

yi.ched

2 eral

.
L.Tn

offers in 1962 and '63, aad FMr, Besse's c¢ifere in 195 and
19662

A Yesz, those were among the relicrences.

Q What other refsrences werc there?

A Well, in addition to -hose letters, cf co rse,

we appeared at council mez2tincs cencerming

construction of the £¢ megawatt unit.

bit later, the proposed constructions of ¢

an<

!‘

the propo:=d

than a 1i:tle

3
-

.
tares

cembustion

turbines at which we would have repeated :hose orail-,

Q Would the ~- whan would this hzve occur:

you give us a rough time fraus?
A Well, from '62, and then

letter -- that was maybe '67.

3.2 Can

Then, as I say, it was in 1968 when th: 3urans

and Rowe report reccrmended as =-- that tha City ia.

acguire three combustion turbines.

So tr

o

~ale

'62

D

;eell and

68,

U T——.

F U ———

——
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i
i
)

Q pDid these cffers ycu hav
being an addition to the leticrs, diff=r ir
conditions from the offers containad i~ tlz ld

A lilo, they were essentially =he sane.

Q Was it CEI's official policy &3 late as L

3

zhat there would be no interconmnection 2i:zh the
System without a rate increase bv tho

A Yes, as reflected in th2 letrers from Mz,
Lindseth and Mr. Besse.

-
e

Q When wae
Electric Illuminating Company to ¢o forwerd witl: 1.
voltage 1l kV load transier scrvice?

A Wiell, we decicded to go forwarda and setucd,

“r... 2 2 3 S
Yoap igipal Systo

decision made witnian Clavela:

chg low

voltage load transfer service early in 1769, as I .

to anable them to do maintenance work for
air pollution control facilities.
Then when the systom cutage or a

o

-e—

part of the system was ocut, Municipal

between Christmas and New Year's in 19263, it was
go forward with the locad transfer service
customers of the Municipal Light Plant.

Q Isn't it the fact that in June of 19¢9,

settled on load transfer, had done the engineaving w

and was then contemplating a September 15 dats for =

implementation of load transfer servige”

She instal.

supstant .
Light Sysc.w
deeid

oc eln tha

tificg,

Aty %

RS S——
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22

23

25

plans were dusted off or put intc use » shruacy 7.

Q Well, is it safe to say, thean, that a declsicn
had been made to proceed by lcad transTer zorvice 23 lora
che Christmas outage and before the lights uent cun?

A This was 3tudiad, =nd we had cagidec o » avids

-

:nis assistance while they did the work c¢a ths air » 1lavion

control.

But, of course, that was up tc a cerieia -einz,
and then, as I say, nothing happened during ths fall of '79,
until the outage, and then, of course, tresc plaons w.rte -
we decided to procezd with them.

The City decicded alsc to prorcad, Tiis w.s a
mutual thing.

Q Is it then your testimony that zhe Jdoeisicn hed

been made to provide what the company refarre

i
o
O
€
&)
}J
&)
”

Da

relief to MELP through low veltage transisr servics rathe-
than through a 138 kV interconnection as uarly as J
196972

A This was the first phase of tiz thice-phara

program that I talked about. &ven when ~- this was part

of the program even when it was baing corsidercd for =<akin

-",]

certain cf their units out for the irs=zaliation of =i

- -

T I ————

-



F |
| '
ard 13,662
i g pelintion contxrol freilities.
2 i Q Eir, iZ the decision wns maca prior Lo th: time
3 ; the iights went cut, I'm not sure hat I underscansd ouy
4 testimony cencarning the two-vear lead time aad zh: ‘ack
5 | that it was impossible =0 wais ST thosa two years wien che
6 | lights were alreaay ouat in making the decision of 11 4y s:rvicf
i
7 as cpposed to the high voltage peimanent intercennoc .ion? !
8 f MR. BUCHMANN: Your Honor, I ciject, siTpliy to
) the "as oppcsed to" in this Sentencs. Tha witnass o seified :
10 Oover and over again tha® that was a uaree-phrase pro. ram. i
11 MR, CHARNO: 7T belisva taa witness testif.ed on é
i
i2 || direct that the reason tha 138 XV intercoznection wa:. not f
13 Practical and that thev decided oa 11kV sexvice wa- ;
14 ; because the lights went out and MELP n=zodad the poria. é
15 % immediately, and they couldn't wait for two years, f
i6 é CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What is vour questicn ncw? ;
17 MR. CHARNC: My question is if =lhe Cagcisica wau :

- -

8 made before the lights went out, then what Impact dacs eho f

19 two-year lead time have con the making of thot deeisice? |
20 “R. BUCHIMENN: I have no objection ¢c =h3-

21 question.

22 THE WITNESS: Wsll, the lead time would heve

£
4
=

23 impact at several points in time:

- —— o

24 One in July of -- wiepaver that date was in i

25 '69.
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e algo had a lead tirme to D2 conecerned it
in December of '69 and Jenvary of '70.

And you also had a lead tima to be congir - ed with
in March of '72, when the temporary 59 1V intarcon:e ':ion
wag orderzd and ycu had a tuwo-year lead tize freom ch:
January 11, 1973 order ¢f the Pederzl Varer Commissi-n.

MR. CHARNO: Could I have ny cuasticn a:d the
answer back, olsase?

(Wherevpen, the reporter read from the

ragord, as requestzd.)

MR. CHARNO: I move to stri-e tie witn:s '
answer as nonresponsive. The guestion vas what imca.t, not
when or the difference -- when micht thers be impast
from lead times.

CHAIRMAN RICLER: Cranted.

THE WITNESS: Would you read tha guestisa again?

(Whereupon, th2 reporter read from the

record, as requestad.)

MR. BUCHIIANN: May I ask wvhat 2ecision .3 beirg
referred to?

MR, CHARNO: The decision that vou okieted o my

including in my question betw2en 11 LV sarvice aad 1.

interconnection.

MR. BUCHMANN: Then I rencw 2y objection, becauvse

there was no such decision.

3 xv

- —
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10
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o

13

s

16

17

18

19

2!

23

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Explain that one ncra

HAr. Buchmann.

MR, BUCEMANN: 9<he question ‘g in =2=Lig

did you ~- a3 originally phrased, wiy

3

-~

to do 11 kV load tramnsier as opposed to 12

~
2e

The witness clearly iestiliiald thay went

)

at that time with the 11 XV bscause it

-

“hey had not decided not to have a 133,

"
W
o
= o
I
[
W

On the contrary, that was phac
same decision. t is in evidansa.
MR. CHARNO:

witness' testimony at all.

iid vou decid:

ouk

s £
oy nogded 1€,

That is not my reccllecticn <f ths

S U ———

P —

Texward |




l 13,885

522 1 I CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Was this yescervday'’s te~n.zony?
owl

transcript arnd rssolve this dicput: bBalore thae Zoa.d ules.
MR, DUCHMANN: Thare is an exnil2ic in ovi il aca
abcut the threa phases,.
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I recali thav, Hy, Zucsaoan.
I'm not sure that is ascascaril; iacongisi-at

with the gueation pcsad by Mr. Charno,

10 I do recall the testimcuy rel=ting ©o s %A 20=
" phas2 program,
MR. BUCHMANN: On 1053% of tha transcerip ne

12 L

3 Witness says, “"And we were able to enarvize tha load

% transfer point early in February 1972. . aight say +:iie

" was part of a three-phasc program. . Phosa Can was &

temporary lcad transfer service. Phase Mo was ro o

iy
-

16

- firmer load transfer arrangemani, and Fhaee Thres w3 20 o

- a permanent interconnecticn between the ‘w2 wvucoas.

MR. CiARNO: On 105¢l, the guusticn was "Ny o
% through these steps? Why not go dirastiy <o a peru.s at
interconnection?"

He answered, ®"A permanent interzoanactizn i 28
not possible in the tine regquirad. At that tims the ‘2ad
time on equipment fer a permaneant intarceonsaction o -sc:'..»-;hin;'

in the order of two yearsz, 30 wmonths, seomething lir: -hat,”

T p———

S S ——
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"Question. And the lights wars alraady oul?
"aneswer., That's corract.”
CRAIRMAN RICLBR: I 22c¢ the veiui My, Tharno
is driving at.
MR, BUCH!L:XM: L have o obiection Lo L

iacuiry on ithis subject. Only %o the infarznee 1o e

cuestion that this dasizsion mesant they decided fo <o Ll
and not to do 138 kV.

That is my only cbiesction.

CHAIRMAM RIGLER: Mr. Charno®s g:astica i:,
why didn't they go dircctly to thes 138 LV, becauvss = {hc
first consideration of the intarconasctica the lloais wara
not out at that time; is that correct?

Is that what you are driving «i, Mr. Camo?

MR. CHARNC: That is.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Can you answer that qu-is ion

THE WITNBESS: I will try. %he origiual gqrostica

was to provide servicae for this wozk that wzg to =ta L
in a2 period of monthe for the air pollutica scatzral

facilities.

(¥ ]

Pt
a

And it was anticipated thai that would L:
shert duration and no longsr than it colr tc ot e thrae
combustion turbines into service.

The other reascns, the enginsering and Lo

dasign of a 138 kv interconnecticn had not keen cume 2t2d

- ———— . ——————, ————— . ———— "
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at that time in 1969.

CHAIRMAN RLGLRZs ok what Tios o *39. !
THE WITNESS: Velil. you had 3.2 tafor
Actually, at no time in *68, but the da®»2 ia &2, Ui.z: !
Mr, Charno referrxed wo go forward with “an iozd translez i
sarvice. |
Yawa T anzwared yvour guasiion?
BY MR, CHARMNO:
Q Mr. Haus2r, was thers aay reason that ooy .rations
to install 138 kV permanant intercoanecti:n <d:id nov
then begin in 1969?
A Yes.
Rerember. I gaid befowrz that thoe plans w=l2
worked up to that pointand then nothing happenad wncd o

the cutage in Dacembar of 15862,

D S S —————

1t any activity Ly the Cigy,

1

Thera just was

.

the discuusionsg ==

CHAIRMAN FIGLER: I thouch:t that testiiiols

related to the load trangiar and act tc the 120,

S ———

THE WITNESS: That would b2 apriizssblis 4> “he
138 kV as well during that pericd ef uinez.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Are vou garig that nc b no

went on or that some plans had begen made and then Moy wers

shalved for awhile, concentrating ncw on ha 130 1V,

THE WITNESSs During this nericd aothing hinpencid
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20 10,669 §
arl § ' CHAIRMAN RIGLER: 30 there wara no initia. plans %
!
2 formulated? There were for the load transfer, Lub i
| 3 | nothing was done for the 62 oxr 1382 ;
: 4| THE WITNESS: Certainiy nothing for tha 8 and :
3 SE the 138 kV, there was som2 very rudinentarTy concap:s f
6 developed. But certainly they weren't very far alen on “he :
|
, 138 kv, '
3 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: That was the guestion t .3t Lool ?
9 us down this track. Why not? Vhy was ncihing mor: . one ?
10 cn the 1287 |

1 THE WITNEES: There was no interzst sho.a duriag

12 this periocd on behalf of the City to move forward ‘r.m

“ [ that pcint. 1
£ ,! BY MR. CHARNC: s
ii _
5 ! Q In the testimony you just gave concernig the 3
' 138 kV permanent interconnection, would that be aa 2 ¢ ?
7 description of what you characterized =his morniny = sta;ting%
‘e F negotiations on a 138 XV permanent interconnevcion ‘. 13497 |
(9 A Yes. ?
20 Q If your testimony should be in ccaflict v th =le .
" 29 answers to the 20 questions that CEI sutnit<ed und:r the é
- g0 various applications,which ones should ue folliow? i
2 G A I would say that you should follow what T have i
x4 just testified to. g
|
- Q So that if the Davis-Besse 1 32t of anz.ars to the :
i




m |
i \\"6-73 ;
. §
| 23 guestions said that you had nct receivad a regu:3© i
3 ?
i £for a permanent interconnacticon or 133 1V Lomnanen: Lnger- :
i
| ) . S
;| connectica in 1%69, or omict=ad listing such & regn:is i
: i
f i

when you were enumeratina all of the rocquasis you '«

i  questions.
I

MR. BUCHMANN: I'm objiscting. You're cunserting

\

|
received,that would 22 an arrer in thz antwars Lo wie 29 : ‘

\

|
that is inconsistent with what he zaid.

MR. CHRRNO: I asked the questisn I ask:d.

THE WITNESS: XNo, I den't think se. 48 I

| said, phase three was a part of this program, a&nd :his

daveloped with regard to the 138 XV over a3 peried of yearz:,
even, for example, in the fall of 1971.

The City stated that they were probabliy murc

! interested in a diffarent types of firm lcad transfcz ;

33 -imatad

o
.
w

{t sarvice than a 138 XV interconnecticn h:cause
i costs at that time were something like $3~Z milliiocn. ;
I think I said '71. That saouid ke 1872,

And then =-- it should be 1870,

And then the next thing that h:=>pengé was tha:z
Mr. Hinchee bacame commissioner of Lighi & Power aad askasd '
to be brought up to date on the 138 XV intzrconnecticn, w»-at

|
had gone on before, and then there was that mzating ‘n April i
{
of 1971. ;

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr, Charno, 4o vou havs the guestion

-
!
|
|

'
i
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and response from the 20 guestions?

MR, CHARNO: Yes, I do. I dern't have mni:iple
copies, unfortunataly.

CHAIRMAN RICLER: How long is i=?

MR, CHARNO: It is one page. Parhaps w2 ould
gat several copies run.

MR. REYNOLDS: What pag=2 is i:?

MR. CHARNO: D=-20 of Exhibkit NRC 152.

BY MR. CHARNO:

Q As I understand vour testimony, Mr. Hause:, ys2

had been requested to provide a permanent interconne tion
at 138 kV, and that in 196% a2 three-step DXOgrar wa.:

dacided upon to grant this requast; is thal correct?

A I think it would bs more accurate ©o stai:> that
it was decided to pursue nagotiations on a three-pha.e
program, would be a little more accurate.

Q Had a request for a permanent ianterconncc -ion
been made in 196372

A certainly I considered it to Lz a regus=st We

didn't have a letter from the mayor, !Mr. Stefancihi, i1l
you provide a 138 kV interconrec:tion.

They first came to us to tall about helpiig tham
install the air pollution econtrel facilitics, and thon wz
talked about that coatinuing for the eatire period.

And we would have to then talk abou: phas: tws

'
—— o —— " —
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aand then it w2z aiso we will tailk akou: phasze thrsa,

permenent int2rcoennzction.

o

Do vou know, I think bLoth -~ I would lice
see that, but I think we could both b2 right. I'm
tasing my answers again <n my persoaal !'mowiedc=.

Q The 11 kV continuving for iz vhole pericd, I
telieve you z2id in veur last answer?

A The first phase, this was true in th2 smer
cr fall of 1969.

Q What whole pericd d» you have referesace =7 in
that answer?

A The original pericd that was contemplatad «
provide service while they rut in thz air rpolivtic: ~ontrol
equipment.

Q Didn't you testify just prewvicusly that w:s =z

very brief period?

A Yes. It was only =-- of course, 2s i: tarz-z2d oit,
it was a brief pericd because it was ocnly batwzen o ruary
of 1970 until May of 1970, 2nd there vere caz2ages =h-t

were made in providing load transfer service, and hurs

were really changes until they more or less bacame

solidifed around March, May of 1971, and then 1972, .nd then
the load transfer points remained coastzant unitil tha warz
terminated,more or less constant uwncil they werz tirinazed

in May of 1975.
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Q Could you descrike, sir, which mericd was
pariod you just referrsd to? Just giv: wg he Jat:s
A We knew that the mcbile suhztaticn that wa

o0 be utilized at the Colliawood zubgtation would L2

required for our use during the swuwmer and late spri

Q So what are the dates of the brief peoricd

raferred to? The spring and summer of 19707
A No. We didn't start servie: until Febirua

1970. And we had to make changes, as it tuwnad out

think it was in mid-may of 1970. That was thz actual

brief period, but even before that, zay in this daca

i
W
"
O
™
P

we knew that if we had started in, szay, Ccitn

to provide this zssistance for the installation ¢l <o

equipnment that we would need that mobile substztion
befcre the summer of '70.

But as I recall, and I can't be any nor.

.

1}

specific, there were a couple of other poinus nmayb:
had to be modified, too, other than the one I rzuferr
Again we have a systen peak and Togsibly

cables that could be used during the winter moanihe w

s0 loaded that they couldn't continue zo provide tha-

service during the summer peak.

o
0O
21

in 1269,

o
O

©

R -
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MR. BUCFMATN: Yhat iz 1t yo

cNCEU 2 <7

MR, CHARNO: The Witnoss has b

of page D-20 of NRC Exhibit 182,

THE WITNZESS: Ch, clhav.

“

CHARIQ:

BY MR,
thethar that 1.3%s

a Mr. Hauser, can you tell us

all requests for interoenncction and/or cceordinsii

G

ooy

CEI between the period 1960 cad the dare that thuse 2 swer
were filed, which ie March of 13717
L Let me try to answer it thie wey, 2ad I = inak

this will explain it for us.

This refermince herc is to leiters, T thin': of
Mr. Stefanski and possible #r. Turkel in Janusry of 170,
possibly they are alrzady a part of +he file, alithiough:
I can't -~ the record, but I c:—u'x'.?:. bha sure of that.

We had talked abcut a2 personal
before we received these latters

I can't recall of any similar l::ter bainea
reczived in the periocd of your dates,

As I say, it was prior to that dute oo

the Lindzeth letters and Basga letters, cflax

‘

(e N
r‘
L5
H

connection with the City, but until 126¢, “hero i:
interest expressed in an interconnecticn oF any !

CEI, and then these discussions and that 13 yaat theo

Wothes

- . P S—
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degan in 59,

-

- . - - - - 5 3 < . - Ry o s 4 > 3
So that this == gkav. Did I sauwzr veour cuagti n?

-

MR, VCGLER: Can I have iz lact quas..on

’

(Whersupon, the reperiar recd vhe
reccerd as regqussted.)
BY MR. CIARNO:
Q- Is there scme Tgascn your ar: raiteing e
expressions of interest by Mayor Locher in 12C¢ “n o

interceonnection with C&i?

A I'm not familiar with the 2xuzessicns of & wor
Locher.
Q Isn't it true that Mr, Besse in 1965 wrote a lo ter

in July to Mayor Locher in respoase o l.avor Locasrx'c
expressions of interest in an inzerconncovicn wizn: opU?
A I think @t is right. I°m not 30 cuwra it tas o

interconnection with CEI. I think mavba ii wvaz oo it e

PR ——




Q Does seeing page D=2, which is hefor

o

.

-,
~

rafresh your recollection as :o vhether or not you roviewed

che answers to the 20 guesticons with resnsct to Tari--Beste 17
A No, it doesn’t and as I indicaced, ithat a:iswer and

my testimony are consistent. While we heve baen tal ing here,
T have found the letter of Jauuary 15, 1870 from M:.

tefanski to Mr. Howley, ard in the secord last pa:u raph
on page 2, it says, "In addition, the City wishes o

memorialize fts undersvanding with C2I that this tem.orary

10

11

12

13

14

15 |

16

17

8

19

20

21

8

23

tie-in arrangement is but the first of a three-ghase

project between CEI and the City which, when complat

Y 4
will provide a permanent %4iz-in."
Then the next sentence, "The Citv underustinds
further that to this end, CEI has pledgued its geoo -ith

and has committeed itseif to continuing recotiations wi

the City in order to effect such a permznent tie=in '

our respective facilities."

I'm not sure that is a part of the record

not. Would you like to look at it?

Q Would you consider that language vou jus:
into the record to constitute nct only a request, Lu-

confirmation of a request for a parmanent interconnec

A Yes.

N —

Q Is there any reascn that wasn't listed ..a vour

answer to question 13? Your answar states, if I mey --
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A It refers to this as January 1270, and T ~ave =zaid
that this is the first written request &Lzt w2 had. de hLad
talked about 2 permzsent interconnaction in 1959,
Q Let me asl you ficst if the arsuvar to quection 13

was taken to be only wriiten reguesis

t all was interprested ia that context to mean all

raguests?

A I would answer Question 13 tecday the same way,

che same -ag it wa:., whenever it was.
Q Let me gc further then.

The answer says the City of Cleaveland,

Department of Public Utilities, made & requast to ti-

Applicant for temporary switching and lozd transferx

gservice capability cervice in Januarv 1970.

The Cleveland Zlectric Illumirnating Compa v

rasponses, evidenced by its rate filing with the Fei ral

Power Comnissicn, identified as FEC lie. 7, herein io. arre’

to in answer to question 8.

There have beea no other revucsts for

"
L )
iy
}o

ce.

Now would you say %hat that ansvar indica-=23 =

request for a permanent interconnection, as oorosal

temporary switching and load transfer scervice?

-
o

SRS ———
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A It possibly couléd have basa chrnsed Lairas

It doas refexr to PPC nunder 7 which reforvcad o Zha [ fLesr
agraements wihich again talked abous Phaze 3 as a e nent
interconnection.

CHAIRMAN RICILED: Thera iz rcithirng in the  swer
that refers to a threa-phase pregram. .3 thera?

THE WITN2S: o, there jsn'i.

MR. SMITi: Wers are you picking up *his

lanquage "permansnt iatasrcoanestion®?

MR, CHARIO: Tha Witnes qu.tad it out of = documen:

tat hea had before him that -~ is it your “estimony i 't tnat
dccument  that you quoted - previously war the kasls Jor tae
company's answer to guesiion 137

MR. REYNOLDS: I will ozijesct ©n that.

MR. BUCHMAWN: May I have that rcad bac”

(Whereupca, the roporter reel from
tiio record, as requestad.)

CHAIRMAN RIGLERN: %Which docurani?

MR. CHARNO: The document in Jaw.arxy of 337,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Overmuled,

THE WITNESS: I was tryincg to cxplain why the
answer to Question 13 was comsistent wizih the estiic vy
that I have given previously here. And, as I poiat ouv:, the
answer refers only .o tha load transzfer sorvice.

The guestion rzfers to an inte. conneccicn,

e o

———— e ————— S~
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;o speakis fcr ixzali,
CHAIRMAN RIGLESs Thatk iz nenre:spoasiva.
BY riR. CIAPNO:

Q Was the January 1Lt 70 lstter,vhich weun que

i
o
5
LA
c
|2
i
(
o
-
-
(9%
“J

the basis for ths conrany’s
MR, REYMOLDS: I 2.1l okijscc,

CHAIRMAN RIGLERs Cvarzulaed.

MR. REYNOILDS: Th2 Wiltnass hagz alrsady ind.

be has no racolleciton of prenaring che anuver o A

guestion and, thercfore, I don't know thit Le is io

positicn to answer ¥aether or not hat letiar was th.

for it.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I thoucgat he indicatec
supervisory authority over the pexzaunel praparing
the answers,

MR. REYNOLDS: I don't beliowe that wasz 2
testimony. I believ¥2 he had no recoll:zz.ion -~

MR, BUCHMANN: Yes, he 4id.

sat=3

ay

bDauls

‘@ hiadl

L)

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: hich ig i%f, lir. Hausox’

THE WITNESS: I have no pevsoi:al racolloac -l

The response to this,would ke under ay supcrvision.

i

MR. REYNOLDS: I ¢uess »e poitier have o
question read back. I misundersizcoc bim. I'm sorzy.

(vhereunsa, the reporter read from

the record, as requested.)

B U ——
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THE WITNESS: I don’t Xnow,
BY MR. CHARNO:
Q Mr. Hauser, d4c voua hava hafone
ycu any other documenis dated Jamuary 157 vhich =d
daal with reques*s for iacarcoinaszticn rxu/;r cocoxdis
ron the municipal systiem o Clevaland ZTlactric il
Company?

MR,REYNOIDS: Let n2

(Whereupen, thz2 reporter re:d

fron the record, as requestad.)
THE WITNESS: Tes. Usiug ¢ diesa teris cexy
broadly.
BY MR. CHARNO:
Q Well, if the question wos toc ''riad, let -

narrow it a bit.

Do you have any other docum2aty daaline iin
temporary switching locad transier eervic: or a pars o ntc
interconnection in that: time Zrame?

A Y2o. Thers ig cone dated Jaagear: U
is a memorandum or a lettzr te Carl B, Zirkesz, layer,
Mr. Arnold Turkel, Exscttive Ccmmissionsr of the Ad: 3l istratio
Dapartment of Public Utilitics

MR. CHARNC: Could we take & brief brazlk a- thias
time to allow us to examine that letter, ¢r we oo

just go over it.

o

o - <  —- et
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CHAIRMAN RIGILER: O©OFf the rucord.
{Discuszicn »if the record.)

{Recess., )

13,681




i0

11

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

23

25

10,6¢€2

CHAIRMAN RICLER: I may nave td interrupt.
Y MR. CHARNO:

Q Immediately befora the brealk, you mentica=d a
letter from Mr. Turkel o Mr., Steckes. That was not =
communication to CEI, was it

A No, it was not.

Q Are you awars of any other cocmmunication in
January 1970 which requested interconnection or coordination
which was addressed from the City of C.aveland systen
to the Illuminating Company?

A I can't recall that I am.

Q Sir, are vou aware of a July 13, 1946 r=zq.est
for interconnection again from the City ¢f Cleveland systan
to the Illuminating Company?

(Whereupon, the reporter read the pending
question, as requested.)
THE WITNESS: I don‘t remembver.

BY MR. CHARNO:

Q Would it refresh yosur recollzsction if I iadicated
that request was made in writing by Mr. Cemelto,
D-e-m-e-.-t-0, to Mr. Besse?

A No.

Q Did you just testify earlier that thare was

some interest in an intaerconnection between Painecri_le-

Orrville and the City of Cleveland in 196452

e — —— ———
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A I couldn’'t pin it down &o a spracific v
some time betwean '52 and ‘68, there ware scn2a discussions

alout such an interconnection.

Q That ell might not have kasn in 13687
A Could have been, righi.
Q When representatives of the City first as roached

the Illuminating Company concerning assistance in reuoving
generation in order to install precipitaters, did wh:y
request load transfer service?

A I don't really know. I don't think so. I think
they just asked can ycu help us solve thiz problem.

Q Do you recall whether load transfer service was
something that wac initiated -~ inicially suggasted oy tis

>
:

Illuninating Company to the City's repracsntative

5

A I don’t know.

MR. REYNOLDS: I didn‘t heal tha: answer, I'm

sorry.
THE WITNESS: I don't know.
BY MR, CHARNO:
Q If a 138 kV interconnection hed been be2oun

in 1969, would it have been necessarr in 1972 tec inscall .
temporary 69 XV interconnection?

A I don't know. As I said, tha lcad tine, us I
understood it, was two years to 390 monthe.

Q So that if such an interconnec:ion had he.n beoun

D S

T ——
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I . .
i in June of 1969, it would hava baen complatad by Mar-h of
2 ‘72?2

f

! ;
2 A Possibly.
4 § Q Sir, yestarday veou testifizi that <ha2 res:on

b e b o . :
5 that MELP'es requesis for load transfer sexvice wvare r:ferred

S tc you were principally so ¢hat a2 dete minakion couls be

7 wade whether the MELP? system could haudle its own lo.4, aad
8 whether CEI could provide the service requasted by 1L L3.

9 Is that correct?

10 | A Yes.

1 Q Were there any other reasons, in addiiion &

12 that, that ycs were contacted?

' A .~y I think I also said that I was the » .rson

13!

14 i in CEI to coordinate day-to-day activities involving the
15 : City of Clevelané and CEI.

16 é We were also involvsd in litigation with ae

17 i City of Cleveland in varicus forums. ::ad the Xuowlarge of

{3 || matters involving CEI and the Municipal Svstem.
i9 Q With respect to your function as coordina - or
20 of the day-to-day activities involving MELP and CEZ,

21 what was it about those activities that reguirad vou =5 be

22 in a position to give permission 2o activate load +riasis:
23 service?
24 A Would vou rzad the question again?

25 Q Let me withdraw it and try to ask it a i

S PR ———
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Tmore cogently.

What was ic about our activities as coor inz:orx

of the day-to-day relaticane cf MELP and CEI that rov.ired
you to be in a position to permit activatica of th: oad
transfer service?

A I'm still rnot sure I understand your gu=si:ion.

Q You have given us one of tha recascns that
these requests for activation of the 1lsad tranzfar
service being referred to you was tha2 fact that vou
ccordinated activitiass between MELP and X,

What about your coordination racuired yoe to

pay on activation of the load transfer?

A This was one of my jobs as uocrdinator and also
a3 a lawyer represeiting the CPI in ma:cers involvin:

Cleveland and the Municipal Light Planc:.

Q What aspect of the litigation required vo. to .e

in the position to give parmission to .ctivats the 124
transfer service?
A Well, one, remember, the li:igacion start .4 in

1971, both before Common Pleas Court, Tuyahoga Cciie

o

Federal Power Commission, and the issucs auong

1
e
)
&
¥
P-
v
1Q

that were raised even before tha Federai Power Commi sion

rulings or orders.

We, of course, had filad FPC MNo. 7, and t.at was a

schedule that was applicabie and certasnly we wantad %0 maxe

- o ar—
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’ ali‘i th.a.



10,586

cartain that we compliiad fully with that rate schsdlu’
and later with i:he orders cf the fedaral DPower
Q Is it ycur testimony then that i- v
for you to be informed and giva permissicn
tion of load transfer in order to compoly wih the s¢i:adula

that was on file with the Fedaral Powar Comuisszion, wad

subsequently to comply with the ordsrs of the Fadara’ Pow:'r

Commission?
A Certaialy that was a reason way I was giv:n

the jcb of coecrdination.
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Q What zaspect of either the s:liedunle or the FPC
orders specifically baars ugor uae quz slgn

cf whethery cox not load tranzsfir sbhould e zativakad”

A Again, orincipally zs to wh her or nec OUX
could provide the zarvice without advsrraly z2£#%o.ing

service to its customars ~wd hether o nat ihe sarvise

was, in fact, raquired by the municipil zycienm,

Q Is thore &nything other thun thav whieh v 21 hav

-

characterized as the princinal reascons?
A Certainly. during a2 part of the pericd Jzrg w-
a good part of the period betwvasn 1370 znd 5573 ant, in
fact, to date, was the feot that ithe mumiecipal svete was
not paying bills for the service that vo providzd,
That was another fuctor.

Q End thet was taken into accuur . in

determining whether cor not to activate the load trarcfer

service?
S Yes.
Qo And that began at what psriecd in tine?
A WEll, amecst from the baginniag, they kacw o

delinquent.

Q At what point did that beccre 2 factor in
determining whethar or not to activaie :h~e load truncior
service?

A Again, almest from the begiining and centinued

SR URE P
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througheut mosec of tha
2 Did C=21 raflfuse to acklvals thao

sarvice, basad upon nenpaymunt 2t an Tima?

A Ne.

$-qoyv e

T .
Ll e -

Q Mr. Havaser, ien't .2

parmisgicn of vou

ask you, whe raguaested
locad transfer service, what perscn withialFI?
A It would e onz
personnel whe would adviso

parts at the Municipal Light Planc,

-

T |

v .2

ce activac:

3
-

>
=

W

-~
- n

e

Q Shortly after the tima thar rou wvexa advic 4
cf such a request, wasn't taat czarating peyson withia
CEI also to supply you with a statemen” as to wheth~» the
MELP system could handle ts own lead wad whether CUI
couldprovide the service that war rxroguost:dy

A This was informaticn that if thoy dida’¢ i ave

when they contacted me, I would ake thex waah
situation was and what was the .situstion oa C2XI s it .m,

Q I'm trying to remembar your cistimeny. Zi¢ you
testify you had an encineering hackgrou: 27

A No, T do not.

Q What factors did you take into acsouns, ot.z2r

thantne information supplied you by tho ozmeratin

when you decided whather cor not ©o 20tivite he lcod

service?

i
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A WE1ll 4he 7PC Nugxbazr 7 and the orders of
Faderal Power Cocmissicn.,
Q And ¢he impact of tacss is @ you Rave poe

tostified. ‘Iz thers a further impesi o3 Lo whieh v
hayva not yet testified?

A If I understand you xight, “n2 caly cther

I can think of w23 the two ianstanceso cna in Caoenos

3272 and in Januvary of 73, whzn we wera reguestad o

City to provide service cver and above e load tram

service and wnich I think I zaid at that =il:2 we had

applicable order of the Commisgsion ox «grmerent with 1

City.

Y ous .',‘f'
282
¢ of
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Q Yesterday you testifiad 4hat you had terwinatsd

the load transfer service after filing a acticz ¢ “srmina-

tion with the Pederal Pover Commiscion.

Was thare any other time that ven tarminaced the
load transfer service that yvou recall?
A If I said that, I mnisspoke nys2lf.
Q It was probably ma2,
A Becaum after we filed the notice of term'.aation

with tha Pederal Power Commiscsion, we extencded it fa-
paeriodic periods through the summer and fall of 15.1, and

then when we didn't extend whatever zhe torminaciorn Jate

was in December, the Federal Fower Commitsion suspsnied for

five months our notice of termination. 2nd then tha May
orders and the other ordersz which reguired us to con-inue
the load transfer service until May of 1575.

Q Prior to the time you file the notize o

1=

termination, was there any time at which vou termira-ad
service over a load tramsfer point which was not at

MELP's request?

A I can't recall thac we did thet. We thraetens:

in April %o do that, but I can't rzcali. 2z I said,
there wer" some chances in the load transist ge~vica tha:s
was proviled during that period. But T can't recall of
any instance in which we terminated service withcus

consulting with the Municipal Light Plant.

-y
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Q Do you recall a“ on2 point askinag your ep-rating

Paople if they could provide a suvbstan:lation for
tarmination ¢ specific carvice?
MR, REYNOLDS: May I have that ‘ack z2gain”
MR. CHARNO: 7~ will withdraw it and re-as: it.
BY MR, CHARNO:
Q Do you recall acking your operating peopla if
they could provide an operating ratinnale sufficienz %o
substanti~te the discontinuation of service?
A I could have, yes.
As I recall, that was when -they were talling
about, for example, doinc the work cn Fox Suvbstaticn, as T
referred to. They would ask can we tzrminate serv.co.
Again I asked them to iustify, or could thay
justify that this was required for service to our cuz:one: ..
Q Can you tell us when in the period betwec.: lav
and September of 1973 you bagan to woirry over the ziaize of
your coal stockpiles?
A Certainly. During the period of the == w. 11, a2
worried about our cocl stockpiles zll during thait rariod.
As I recall, at times it was more critical. thon
others. I think the most critical period was in tie middle
of that strike. At the beginning of the strike, of 2ourse,
we had a full stockpile and these things dor't hapion

overnight. We would order shipments o7 rail ceal o have

1l
e
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as much on hand as possible., And ucually it would ¢!

the strikers scme time to get orcan.zel. to intarizr. v

cur operation, and then ia the middl2 o7 tha striks.
it was going on for somo peoriod of tima, a3 I raecall,

Z.'i'::d .

ic was the most criticzl

e
&

Then we g. %“0 court and e gct injuncticas
cpen up access to the plants and our oroperties co &
towards the end of the strike, our situation had beo:

lleviated.

It is still nct an ideal situation vharev
you are on strike.

Q Did CEI fear that it might e unable at 3
point to meet the requirem2nte of its customers?
A Yesu.

Q If that was th2 case -- first, are you aw.

[

at

er

re

of an offer by MELP to exchance power with vou op Ju .v 27,

1973?
A Yes.

Q If you feared your ability :o supply powe:

your own customers, why would you be adversas to accz2:ting an

exchange agreament, if, as, and when available bazis’

A We didn't seriously considers Mr. Kuaukic!

(o]

offer, Remember, we were supplying power to the iMunlisipal

System through most of the strilke, and e were buyin:

blocks of power from cur interconnecctions. Really, 2 didn't

larze

e — ———————
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take that seriously.

Q

Was it your testimony that the Tity of Clewvali d

would have been unable during the puriod of the stril a2 %o

supply you power on an axchang2 basis?

A

Yes.

LU N ——
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Q Throughout that neried a: o time could iley
have supplied power on an exchangs Hawiz?

8 I can’*t mmcall ~= the ancwer is ne. Thav v a2rvs
tsking pover from us for :hat antiva period and,
also, remember the 65 kV intarconnaec:-icn was not ooy Lated
until the suamar after thuc in 7%, and frankly, 1I'a .o
sure that power could have Szea suppiizd Lo ue coway that,
anyway.

So, oce, from the standpoint of thesir cwr
generation and their abllity to gati pouwzar to us, they
cou’dn’t supply us,

CHAIRMAN RIGCLER: That iz sowathing th:i: has
been on my mind sincs vesterday.

During this pariod, in esuence,yon were svaplyiag

the City with power obtained from ouv:isids tha CRI svsiem, wers

you not?

THE WITNESS: As Mr. Binghom ca2ve. you eun' . trzoe
the kilowatts.

CHAIPRMAN RIGLER: I understand that.

THE WITNESS: Ws were suprlying che

-

e
Lra )]
i
©w
L3 4

while we were purchasing larce blocks ¢’ pouer, as nvsh as

we could purchase. |
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: vhy during perisds of the load

transfer arrangment, did vou give as your rsmasca for

delay in furnishing scrvice or an in-bility to fumnis»

PP —

'
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gservice, insufficient péwer on the CTI systam?

Yhy couldn’t you bhave aicher vhizelad Jfor e

suEsic?

3

()

City cr help them by allecwing #haon to pursh

4]

tha system and moving that in on scwr: sozrt of
excliange?

THE WITNEES: We were puscharing all -f ile power
that wgs avallable and,as I say, supnlyiag the 2ity curineg
this pericd.

Again, wo ==

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: IXI'm not ccufining it to this
particular period of the strike aow. I':m telking abous the
entire pericd of load transfer.

I understood from time tc time service vas
deciined onthe basis that it would jucpardize CEI service
of ita own custonars,

THE WITNESS: We would znd <id supply poucr
to the municipal system when they could not carry iliir
own load during this periocd of time,

CIUAIR-AN RIGLER: Thatis not ny gquaswion,

THE WITNESS: Try me agaia,; I cquess.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: You have iasdicated thi: frowm cima
to time you declined to furnish servics to che Ciiy uvader
the load transfer arrangement, becaure it weuld jecperdize
service of CEI customers, who came first in ordar of the

CEI priorities,

T S ——

}
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Why wouldn’t CEI assis: Tlav:lanc withon®

€34 Mer iy
BallT 2R

jesopardizing its customers mercly by pursna

pcver from outside its ayetea and elthers whaslipg 1u 0

ﬂ

Ciaveland or selling it to it througi uome ccher tyze of

arrangement?

THE WITNESS: We actually aid that through tost £
that period. We actually did do that.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr., Buchnaun?

MR, BUCHMRIN: I doa't s2e how we could wn:2l,
beczuse we didn't have zn interconnea-icn. This i
by definition the time whern thare «was no intarconne stion

THE WITNESS: Ve actually &id thac, Yake, ‘or

tha® wae not 3 buv'k

example, again, the Fox Stbstation,

power supply problem, per sa, X caa al2o rvaacii wa:n w2 had

[

at Avon Lake, a plaat, we had units <o ouc st on2 Lum:
s 50 that we had an imbala&ce on taa systsh, wiich was
cemplicated by transmission capacity., ond in ¢he wez.em
end of our system we couldn't,

During the period of the lecad tr=
did purchase power and,il we could purchase it, thaey sould ge

ie,

nsfer scrvice, ve
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CHAIRMAN RIGLER: M»r, Buitama2an, in respuns2 to
your comment, I'm not sure that is - o mpiete ansusr
tecause Cleveland was ashking for poiver cvar the lo:d Lroasisy
gaxvice and if the reason was there is iusnificiert ower
cn the CEI system, then wvhethar you call it whesling or
whether you call it purchase and resal=, the power 2ould ave
teen available, could it noi?

MR, BUCHMANN: I'm not auarreling with th:t, but
I wanted to make sure you recall thaove vus a placa where
there was no interconnection.

CHAIRMAN RIGLIR: Yes, but I'm not sure t .iat
entirely answers the concarn I expriss:d, howaver.

MR. REYNOLDS: I might clear it up. You :sked

Mr. Hauser the question as to what cpeczific reriodr .f

time @ >»ing this pariod we are talking ako:t CIZI 4.2 not orovide

the City of Cleveland with pover Quc %o 21 inazuffici.ncy »f
power available to C2I.

That might clear it up.

CHATRMAN RIGLER: Do we c¢at :hot frem any of the
exhibits? Wculd that show in Applican:'s Lihibit 1372

MR. BUCHMANN: Would you ge: that from Tx iki“« 134,
Mr. Hauser?

THE WITN2ES: If that happeied, that world re from
Exhibit 134 that refers to in narrativ: form trans.e:ionu

between the parties.

P ——



ars

™~

10

t

12

17

13 |

i9

20

21

23

25

CHEAIRMAN RIGLER: For exzap.e, =a page 3 af 134
in the last eatry, it says, after ruviowiang ths econpmyvia
cperations, the City was advised ¢ha :ompaay woull .3
able to pick up any additional load fo:r iis ncon p:=at.

That would be a situation of the tvie I R34 in

o —— 1 B T B4 3

mind. g
THE WiITN2SS: Ac that tiire that was agaia duri.g g

the strike and we were buying all o7 ¢ :» power that -as
available to us and generating evervthinc thet¢ we conld o1 our |

own systen.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: You weran't bnyving any “ASNHY i

power during that time because that wa: not availasl: to
CEI? |
THE WITNESS: No, that was ot availakl: <o CuI. 3
BY MR. CHARNO: E
Q Mr. Hauser, were ycu con:tac:ed by the con any’'a ;
u
operating people concerning activation of the load :z-anzf-r :

s2rvice prior to the commancement of tia striks in 1°73,
in the month of May?
A I think we had a raques: to activate the “.nad
transfer during thatpericd.
Q I'm sorry, I'm not sure you have tha thra'h of
my question.
Were you contacted for pemmissicn Ly CET

operating personnel prior to May 19737

T PP N WS ——
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A Okay.
MR, REYNCLDS: Did you fiadl:ni thn gquaszion?
TEE WITNESS: £ think if yo» wili mafer o pas= 3

¢f Exhibit 134, it shows that from Lill.ng seriod 3~50-73
through 4-30-73, no load transfar service was raguws:ad, s
7ot provided.

Then the next entry, 4-30~73 to 5-31, w. '2re
contacted early in the merning on lay ! to recennel.l ths
load transfer points aad they were rec nnccted.

Then they were disconnecticd con May 13, T.e
Western Substation load transfer point was recoane:t:4 on
May 21.

To Clinton Supstaticn, on May 22, and to . xetic
on May 24.

Thea oa May 25 and 29, the ity digpateaz s
requasted that the City be provided adiiticnal assls ance,

Then it goes on, the City wic advised tha~ add tion
powar could not b2 supplied b2causa of the ccupan’'s
situation, and thea at 12:01 a.m., the utiliity worka s, our
Local 270, went cn strike.

CHAIRMAN RICLER: When was ilat strike fi.isha.?

THE WITNESS: Septamber 22, 1973.

I think that is right. It was Saptenbar, and I

think 22 is the right date.

. — ————————
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BY MR. CHARNO:

Q Did lcad tzansfar servic:z higlin in --

CHALRMAN RICGLER: Look on pige 5 at =zha Lop eus~ry,
which is October -- essentially it iz :he nonih
of Gctobar 1973, when apparently thcere was ne iabo:
dispute and where the 69 kV intercoanecsticn was op-x ble.

It indicates that on two oczagions durlzng thac
pericd, the City was advised that t-¢ scnpaay coulda &
provide aay adéitional service.

Why covldn't the company have asgsisted Ly getiing
power outside of its system and brirging it ipn o w2t
the City's needs?

THE WITNESS: Again, if we could, either ~hrough
outside purchases by CEX, or our cwn gunera:ion, w: -oulc
have provided the service.

But having purchased all we could, and a2 :7a’. .ng
all we could, the exact reason —

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: You ar= %t:stifying in O tcbe:
of 1973 there simply was nc mpover avallzble which cuuld have
been obtained off-system from -- by CZ7 cad transm't ad = the
City?

THE WITNESS: Yes. I can’t xeczll the 'z eific
circumstances, but that is what I'n testifyving to.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr. Ductmumn, this Oc:io 2r *73

period --

. ——— . ——— -
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MR. BUCHMANN: Isn't it Uovambax?

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I guess ic is ilovanber, yes --

THE WITNESS: If I micht, M:c., Chalrman, rafer
you also to the bottom of the paga 5 wiich also covars the
same periocd.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: PRight, th r&e vere @uchaegzs Heek
and forth.

THE WITNESS: And we did provide load tra.isfey
sarvice during that pericd of tinz.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: My question was going to ba
is this load transfer, if we are talkiang about tha 65 LV
connection. You have made the point tachnically i:c qasn't
wheeling, if we were talking about load traznsfer,

MR. BUCHMANN: There is the period, if vor will
recall, to which the witness has testificd, I beli:zv>,
and I'm sure the witness will corract n2,before cosp.ztios of
the 69 kV interconnection in accordznca with the ovder of the
Federal Power Commission.

Therefors, there is a pzariod whers we don't
have a tariff on which tc serve them over “hat.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: You have refreshed nmv recol..c=-
tion. Thank you.

Of course, if I suppose if vou zre baing ssked to
purchase power off system and transfer that <hrougi, and

supply that power to the City, it becones z2ll the 1o.e

- e R~ &
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impertant that tha City compensats ""ou sremphly bao

s

n3e

you are expectad to pay rour off-cvitan nupnplilesr T-r that

power?
THE WITNESS: That is richt. Thay don't giva
us credit.
3Y MR. CHARNO:
Q When did CBI first provida ‘cad tranzfoc szexvi e
to MELP?
A I think the date was Febiua 7y 8 ¢f 1370,
Q 19707
A Yes.
Q So that Applicant's 134 éoes rot cowvar ch: fir-t

several years of load transfer servica is chat co 'raet?

A That's correct.

Q Now, betwaeen 1970 and 1273, 4did CEI opera-ing
cersonnel contact you tc obtain permission 2s ¢n
requests for activation of the load transfer servic:?

A Yes.

Q During the strike, did yvou, and =urp into ::2
pariod of November 1973, did CEI make any approach.s on
behalf of MELP to any other utility o sescure power for »L.LP?

A No. Again, no. We securad all of the -over
that we could to supply our own ne=2ds wné the Munizi-al's
needs.

Q Did you approach any suppliuez of prefe ence

L TSP ————
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power?
A No.
Q You woulda’t have approache. that %ind of
cupplier for your aseds, would vou?
A We might. I can't reczll az the time 22 %o

whether or not we were -- wa wers L-yiag %o gat Pz

from wherever wae could. PASNY nowa: wuould net be available
to us. If TVA, for axample, would -as» had scu2 powar
availabla, just because it wzec TVA, we wouldn't tiva it down.

Q Did yeu, at any point, iafo-.m MILDP vou wonld hsa
willing tu wiigel nower ii tiey could find a supu.izr, chak
couldn't or wouldn't supply power to you. vou bains CEI?

MR. BUCHMANN: May I inquir: over vhat vou wanc us
to wheel the power, when we den't hove an intercenuection?

MR. CHARNO: I3 the witnuss eimply puzzlizd?

THE WITMNESS: Yes, I an.

BY MR, CHARNO:

Q Would it be possible Zor you to =ranamii ows:s
across your system and deliver it acrecg the low vilzace lcead
transfer points?

A Yes.

Q Did you inform MELP duriny zhe pericd w: nave oeeun
discussing that you would be willing to do that if trey =suld
find another supplier?

A Well, one,we did do that lwring Jhatever ceriod

P ——
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w3 are talking about, wharher it is '72 or oucsids o7 thai.
e 4id do that.

And a3 I said before, wasn :ither our sve:am
requirements called for it or it was nieded to sur»l: tha
customers of the Municipal Light Plant, we would bny
powar and transmit it ané deliver it ovar the 11 kv.

Again, as I said, ycu ca:’e »ut numbars o1 thaze

kilowatts. But we would eithar, ¢ our owp ressurzas, or

other ources of rower, obtain powzr that was roguirsd to

maet our neads as well as the Municiral Systen's.

Q Did you infovrm MELP at any cin¢ that you would
e willing to wheel power from ancther scurce and 2. iver
it over the 11 kV low voltage transier pointe?

A No.

Q When is the most recent «ffar by CEX to a:guir:
MELP's systaem of which you are awar:, sir, public »f er

made formally?

A I don't imow of any. Of CBT %o acquire 4 L2?
Q Yes.

A I don't know of any offer to agquizre iD .27

Q Would your answer be the saae if the quusziion

ware an offer to discuss the acquisizion?
A No. Maybe back in €35 or °*56, I think iabe
in one of the Besege letters, it was stited zhat we wonld =

something to the eifect that wa would ¢ willingy ¢~ liseu.s

e A i s i AR S g S e 8 A S S OBAI O
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the acguisition of M=LP.
Q I believe you

had offered to s21l1 firm

correct?
A Yes.
Q Is there more
A We =~ I would

testilied th'2 muzning tha. y

nower <o the [LP o

rsteny is

i
-

than one 3uch offar?

say yes.

The answer is vas.

10,705
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o When ~as the fir-st such cilex?
A in certainly May of 1875, w: 32id Thak o3

to sell vyou anything for a pricu. i l then there haw

been several offers, and I think thersa 13 comaz corxe

ir through ==
Q Could we track them throuch onz Lv or:?
when was tha second offcr, LI you can
A I can’t recall, specifically.
¢ Was zhere more than twe o were there nowx
tvo?
A The subject of £irm pewer vas diseusczad ai

included in correspondence from May of 197%F throuc:

up to the present time,

Q And there have been a sSucteszion 9f oifiiz
pericd?
A Firm power was offered, I cza't vremomb:T

thon

in hat

when the first schedule cor draft of a schadule vas g8 brnitie

bv us to MELP, Off-hand I think mavbe .t was surme ¢
ia December of '75.

Qo Is that in evidanc2 in this nreocsadiag®

oA

A I'm not sure. Ma 2@ some of thase Oacw Dur latters

were == I can't recall any schedulas a3 guch keinc ia

evidence.

Q Can you t=ll us what thz tearms and conditions

of that offer were?
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The Decenker ''75 schedulx,
MR. BUCEMANN: Wonuld it bz zsuasier if I “ouvad

4 copy and previded Lt to you.

"
#H
"

THE WITNESS: It would Le eisier o
MR. CHARNO: That would bo helpind,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mz, Thovne, what zime

is coverad by this series of guesticns, golng back =o

*iod

ghe beginning. You are as.ing about Uz wecuesits o0 the
gsale of firm power?

MR, CHAERNC: That is corwmct

CHAIRMAN RIGIER: TProm?

MR, CHARNO: The cpenirqg date wesn't spociificd

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: In othcr vords, all thira: the
Witness can recall. That was the in.z2nt of wy guen .o,
Did you understand it that way, Mr. Havserx?

THE WITNESSt Yas, Finms puovars ves it -awll
discussed at that May meeting.

Prior to that we were talkiig as ir <hc - tore
connecticn draft that we subnitted on ebruarv 7, :i't
referred to emergency power, as I reeca.., ghovi-tawmm.

term, maintenance and economy £neirgy.
It contemplated other possible schedula:.
But the first time I can waczll that w2

talked about firm power was in May of .275.

MR, BUCHMANN: Could I direc: everybody®z attention

iimite
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to Applicant’s Exhibit 97, which i3 2 laiwar of Decsiber 79,
1975, from Mr. Rudelph %0 Mr. Davis of the City, o:taching
a2 firm power service achedule. That mu:< b2 “he onr vou
are thinking abocut., It iz in eviderca,

THE WITNESS: I may say thers vas sene (2.ace
between the City of Cleveland ané sursalves ihrouc 58 th.

FPC proceedings as toc what the leoad 2ra

2

ar sarxvica wvas,

R

whether thers was emergency power or maintenance piwar or
scmething else.
BY MR, CHARIIO:

Q This worning you testificd ith respect %=, the
participation agreement that CEI prosccod to MELP, soncaxuing
a right cf first refusal to #ELP's curplus. Would :1.t
right of first refusal preclude ccoriination betweon
MOLP ° and any entity other than CIX, with respect =3 any

nuclear surplus power that it received nder the par:icipation

agrzement?
A I don't know,
o ¥You indicated the reson for that right of firss

refusal was because you were making a caule cf puwer ren
your entitlement to the untis. You contemplated m. . ilag
such a sale.
Was that corrsct?
A Could I have the guastior reveated?

(Whereupon, the reporter ezl :he

—— . —————— .+ . 5 " O . S U e S U A
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panding questiocn, as requestad,)

THE WITNESS: We contemgl:oied thou

was reguired to me2et the raguirem:zn:ti of

&

made whole for the part of your epulilement tha « o

oY ¥©
BY MR, CHARNO:
Hadn't it baen agrzed thit vou ware

the City of Cleveland?

A

No,

=igt =n

-

r{o% Bods |

Lelerent

nsteirees.,.

o =

to
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Q The othar CAPCO members =z2run’‘t going £2 adjust
tae allocations so that =-- pardon m:.

The other CAPCO members ~idn't agree to adjust
the allccations and the buy=sells 3. tuzt you <idn’'t coma
un power-deficient in order to meet your naeds?

A No, they didn't agree to that. Thara v.s
3ome discussion that after we had solved our problams with
the City of Cleveland to coma back and t:lk to then.

0 You didn't feel you could have 3ome assuvriace
t0o go alhead on the basi:s that vou 2ran‘t going o come up
power-short?

A The way the part of the ._dvantages of »:ing in
the pool is assurance that you are <o0iag to get help from
each other.

Q I'm asking you specifically with respec: o that
portion of your entitlement which would b2 going 3 "ELP,

didn't you know you ware going to b: made whole?

A We didn't know, but we certainly thought ‘re would

be helped.
I mean it hadn't been aqrsed upon, but w2
expected that they would help us.
Q €ir, I believe you testiiel that the p:ri.icipz~
tion agreement provided for wiaeelins in and wheelinc out

of power. Is that your testimony a: vou reecall it?

A I don't recall it exactlv thac way. I ¢hink what
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I said was that CEI would wheel power Ln and ouc Zvou tha

-
D ———

2 naclear unitz, I think the =--

3 | Q Would you give nme an e:nuipi2 ¢f how zhac ould
4 % work, from where to where vcu world o2 wililng o /mhoel?
- i MR. REYNOLDS: What woull worll? Wneeliag in

6 or out, or both?

7 | MR. CHARNO: Eoth.

8 THE WITNESS: Well, of courss, w2 would wieel

9 the power from the nuclaear units to tha City of Cluvzland
10 ; for its own use.

11 BY MR. CHARNO:

12 Q Would that be wheeling ia? The terms have

13 been used by you and ecounsal. In orde: Lo kuep th: record

td straight, perhaps we can define thz.:.

i5 A Well, I would say that wsuld be vhselinry out from

16 || the nueclear unit. We would algo oe wi.lisg to whoil in back-
|

17 up power for taat nuclear uwaic and (8 2 have gaid, e will

19 wheel anything from any place to anywhare 28 long =8 we would

19 havi equal acces3 to that powar.

20 ! In other words, we won't wilel 2PASHY pos2v or

27 | anything like it. That was the only limitaticn that we put
22 on wheeling.

23 | BY MR, CHARNO:

24 Q Now all of these provisions regarding waiecliug

25 are in the participation agrecmient?

——

R — S
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A Neo.

Q Wpat provisions are providasi Jor im the purticipa-
tion agreement?

A In the participation acrsem:at, Article 2
transmission on page 13, 14, 15, 16, .viicle 3 daals with
this. This does not provide ~- a diraf: co2: net icdicat~
that all of the wheeling services ¢hat * Lave just
described --

Q Which wheeling services doe: the partieig.tion
agreement indicate would ke proviczi?

A Well, Sectimn 3.1, CEI 1l wrovide traansiseion

service on its 345 XV network within i:is service territory

and will use its best efiorts to maie mitually satisglactory
arrangements Ior che use of 345 &V craisrission faziliziag
owvned by others and located ouvtuide o EI ervice &, == tory
to transmit City-owned or unit-purchas:é pewver fro- Davis -
Basse No. 1, Beaver Valley No. 2, Parr’ io. 1, and Farzy Jo.
2 units to interconnection peoints az s:t forsh ‘n 3sotion
3.3 and Section 3.3 ~- these delivery sciats woild bz the
Fox, Harding and Inland Substations of CII in the rsposa.
of the City of Cleveland of August, thor had preposad

these three delivery points.,

- ———-

s e s e
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CHAIRMAN RIGCLEX: Do I un erstand the trarzmission

services being offered ware limited =o 143 ¥V tzanend

THES WITNESS: In tha particiration aglacment,
Our offer to wheal is not limiteld o thot.

CHAIRMAN FIGLER: wWhere is tihs breoader ~ffar to

wheel that you describad this morninc ccntained?

THE WITNESS: I taink in the -- it begar ia the

July 22 lettar from Mr. Rudeclph to the City and then cemender,
the series of letters, exchancas betseen Mr, Hart aad mysclf
that are in the record, as mari of lLis rcross-sxamination ond

»en there have since theose letters - the subject o wheeling

has been further discussed.

MR, HJELMPELT: Micht I ask what year?

THE WITNESS: 1975.

CHAIRMAN NICLER: I am sorrv to fanterrunt vou
but I want to get a fix on what is ~ontained in thoe
wiheeling offer.

MR. BUCHBMZNN: Do you want us o identiy those
exhibits for you?

CHAIRMAN RICLER: That woulil bce helpful.

MR. BUCHMANN: I direct vour atteation o
Applicants Exhibit 75, letter of Mr, Nudolph to Mevers
Perk of July 22, 13975 and than the ccrirasrondence viiich

follows after that which would be thz2 -- wall it com:s in

and out of those exhibits up through 2 lzast Exhili: 94 2né

probably later.

e ——— ————

e
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CHAIRMAN RICLER: Suppe

Vi

e

part of the Parry Units and during &

the City's operations, taey had an oo
on2 of the largest partial reguireme .t

Ec¢ison. Does that mean you wonid he

from Perry down to that customer c¢f
THE WITNESS: VYas, “he =i
CHAIPMAN RIGLER: I do.
THE WITNESS: Then,yes.
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Suppose

te sell that power to Bowling Grean.

ovar to the Toledo Zdison system for

to Bowling Green?

P taem get that zower

*his RBdison?

ht of first refuszal.

thay hadi an oprortunity
You would hels =o get it

fusther transmission

THE WITNESS: We are not intereonnectsd wi-h the

Tolede Ediscn Company but we would t:an.mit it on oux

system for delivery to Ohio Power or ohic Edigeon, both of

which are intercounected with, T think, Toleco and taca, of

course, Bowling Green.

BY MR. CHARNG:

.
r

Q To follow up on the Chairman's las: gquestics,

what if the City wanted to exchange that power with tlo City

of Bowling Green. The first question,wculd your richt of

first refusal apply to the exchange c: sucplus powver?

A Surplus power to the City?

Q That is correct, from the iuclaar plant,
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A I hadn't really thought alcut that until y2u
asked the guestion. The only tirwe I thought abou: LE
earlier was that they wera going o sell che pover oc
ccmeone else for a price and the riglt of first refusal --

we would be entitled at the same pri~e to Ly the Lo\ ar.

.
-

o

Q What if there was a diversity which mac:

gall

o

very profitable for them ic exchangs zcwer rvather v

ic?
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Would the right of first rcfwsal avpliy thial

ab-ut such a sitvaticn, bz2causz I don’t mind pursuing

hyzotheticals, but I don': understand that oz,

so that we all understand it,

But I think he testifiad on dirce: with rosnect
it is important that we understand what the limlts Inc
boundaries of that policy are.

I will permit inquiry into that ar2a, but I will

ratand abott 1%?

u

permit clarification. that don't you und
MR, BUCHMANI: I den®t know if there is cny
such situation like that.
THE WITNESS: The queation of axchange of wover,
I hadn't thought about it and no cne ‘«ithinthe ccmp:zng
had thought about it. ‘I don't know wiiat tas ramifications
| of that might be.
MR, REYNOLDS: I would like, ziace we are (ckiny
for clarification my problem is, I*m noc sure what 15 saiag

exchanged on Bowling Green's side. ZAre we assuming .nother

entity with its owr generation,or arz we assuming thau it

likewise purchased scme power out of :he sane nuclerr unit?

A I hadn®t really --
MR, BUCEMANT!: I will object, nrless &l=2rx: "3 s @
evidence of which I'm mnawars oxr thare is coing ©o B: cam

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Well, I will pormit cianxiflcation,

to the scope of the company's policy on wheeling and [ think

USSP SO SR ———
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what is Dbeing axchangad? Thst mght help clarifly =bs

aypothetical.
BY MR, CHARNOC:

X )

Q Let's make it purely a hvnothetlical and tall

about another generating sy3ted.
MR, PEYNOLDSt iScw, what L3 +ha guestioa?
BY MR, CHARNG:

o Does CEI commitment to whiel power extand %2
tie wheeling of power du an exchange Da:is?

A This hypothetical cumpiny goizibly would
winter peak, and the City of Clevalard would want uvs o
wheel that power ﬁo them in the winter and the Cigy (B
Clevelandhas a summer peak, that incuesl of paying fex thot

ater, the deal would e that the peit summazT

power in the wi

er £rcm

thev would return ar equivalent amow:t of pww

the hypothetical company’s surplus genreraticn.

anTe vaat,

e

ST ——

A —— e ——— . = o

P —
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Q Would you be willing to he:l under theos
circumstcncas?

A I don't kaow. I thinx I wuilé have to San

X toa
f{ew people that could explain tho reavliicacions of t:at

association with our svstan.

Q Going back to the partie’sa:ica agraemac that
7>u testified abcut a little carlie-, =& that the dccument
inat was sent con Febzruary 27, 1974 o ihe City of iliaveland?

A That's corrzct.

Q Was that also the documa.: ilha: was seni: o the

Ci.ty of Painesville at some point?

A Yes,
Q Do you reczll when that vas? = con't.
A fes. It was in my letter tc Mr. Cannon of

April 13, 1576, in response to Mr. Iancy's letter ¢f jarchr

2¢, 1376, both.

Q Now was exactly the same drai: sont in azcumpan.ing
both letters?

A Yes,

Q Would I be correct in sayiag chi

i

particiy tion
agreement provides for whealing over your 345 kV syut:m £rom
spacific nuclear units to the City ol Cieveland and r-.ad

for the City of Cleveland certain of verur substaticais in

tha City of Cleveland?

A That's correct.
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Q Does it »nrovide ryr any oth2r vhealinc?
A No, I just hwrriedly ve:d is I don't t-ink ig
does. My recscllection is that i dozaa‘t.
Q Was it your testireny tlhat vou diin's resall
Tequest for wheeliny from Painaeswi la?
A That's vight, I don’:t r.22l1 a requast. I nean we

have talked abou% wageling with Paiac.vilie and 4-a3- we ould

i

i
provide the same whecling for Painzsviile that we w-uld srovida

fcr the City of Cleveland.

Q Do you recall during th: .1 negotiatimaz of the

for a transmission service schedulc?
A Yes, I think now % éo.
Q Do you reczll Mr. Howler reiecting that

request as being¢ third-party vheelirg to whick C3I +suld

zgree?

A I think that is right,.

Q Can you tell us when you chznged your r=lilay
with respect to wheeling power for Paisasville?

2y In 1375, essentially at the swume time wa

changed the policy with regard to t:a 2ity of Cleval:and.
Q I can't ramemker your testivony. Was i: rour
testimony that prior to 1975, thera hal been & regast

for wheeling by the City of Cleveland?

A Thers had been mquests by AIP-0hio for :he ben

i
¢
'

.a]fit

|
|
|
|
|




of the City of Cleveland. There |}

ragquest in for -~ that was PASNY

z2neral requests for wheeliag of -~ thuat was accv2lly

oy
-

sontained in the August 3, '72 raquast o the City
Zleveland.

There might have been ot 213, but those z-e th: ones
I can remember. The only ~-- I thin: I ais30o testified that
the only specific request for wheel.ng was the whe:il).ng

cZ PASNY power, although thare had heen som2 talk zbout

Richmond, Indizna and Buckeve.
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CHAIRMAN RICLER: Is this = good break powun: for
th2 day?

MR, BUCHMANN: May I ingw’ ta vbaether we v

L4 |
e

to finish Mr. Hauss:r tomorrow?

MR. CHARNO: Toworrew iz = hilf cday?

CHAIRMAN RICLER: Tomervrow i¢ & ralf dav,

MR. CHARNO: We have not vat zeen the do.ow2nts
thit underlie Applicants Exhibits 134 and 158, I

am not sure how extensivz the cross ca what iz goiny i) be.

I rave several hours more in generali. o r. Haneer mad 2 lais

nmuber of general statemencs.

MR. HJELMFELT: At present, I think I ha= at least

ar. hour.

MR. VOGLER: €taZif is going to be dependeni upor lir.

Charnc. We don't want to cover the c:me ground twic.

but we do have substantial cross-examinziion.
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: 9:30 tomorrow morning,
(Whereupon, at 4:30 »2.m., =he hearincg wa:

acjnurned, to reconvene at 2:30 z2.m., Wednzscay.

26 May 1976.)

L ——— ————



